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8

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

The Council's Committee on Budget

and Finance will come to order.

This morning we

10

have Mr. Carroll, Mr. Kane, Mr. Molina, Mr. Nishiki,

11

Mr. Pontanilla, and Ms. Tavares.

12

Ms. Johnson and Mr. Mateo.

The Chair excuses

Members, we have five items for consideration

13
14

on the morning's agenda.

15

items, we will first have public testimony.

16

before starting public testimony, the Chair would

17

make an announcement that all cell phones be off,

18

pagers be off, to provide one another and the

19

Committee the courtesy.

20

Before we take up the

Mr. Reyes, you are the only person that has

21

signed up for testimony.

22

podium, please.

23

minute, if need be, to conclude.

24
25

And

.

MR. REYES:

If you'd come to the

You have three minutes and one

. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

Thank you and good morning.

Aloha, Chair
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1

Hokama and Members of the Budget and Finance

2

Committee.

3

Administrator of the Maui Economic Opportunity

4

Transportation Department.

5

opportunity to testify before you today.

6

to speak about the proposed amendment to the County

7

Department of Transportation Fiscal Year 2004 Budget

8

and the proposed resolution authorizing the

9

acceptance of grant funds from the State of Hawaii

My name is Victor Reyes, and I am the

Thank you for the
I'm here

10

Department of Transportation relating to FTA, or

11

Federal Transit Administration, non-urbanized area

12

transit formula program.

13

We are aware that as a matter of procedure

14

the Council must approve acceptance of new

15

additional funds forthcoming to the County of Maui.

16

We are also aware that the State of Hawaii, through

17

a pass-through rural transportation formula grant

18

under FDA Section 5311, will release $685,900 to the

19

County of Maui for the purpose of compensating for

20

transportation services provided to the elderly,

21

disabled persons, and low income individuals.

22

MEO has been performing these services while

23

awaiting the anticipated Federal assistance since

24

the end of Federal Fiscal Year 2000.

25

provider of the service, MEO fully supports the

As the County
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1

requested amendment and the proposed resolution in

2

order for the County to reimburse MEO for services

3

rendered in the past three fiscal years, thus,

4

allowing MEO to continue providing this critical

5

transportation service to the community.
MEO would like to express its gratitude to

6
7

the County of Maui and to the County Council for

8

being our partners all these years for the benefit

9

of our island's disadvantaged people.

I would also

10

like to thank Kyle Ginoza, the Director of the Maui

11

County Department of Transportation, and his Deputy,

12

Don Medeiros, for working with us to ensure the

13

speedy pass through to MEO of these funds once their

14

acceptance is approved by this Committee and the

15

full Council.
Working together, MEO will continue to do its

16
17

best to be an effective instrument of County

18

government for social betterment and economic

19

progress.

Thank you very much again.

And that testimony is on behalf of the

20
21

proposed amendment to the County Department of

22

Transportation budget and an accompanying

23

resolution.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Reyes.

Mr. Reyes this morning?

Questions for

Mr. Nishiki.
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6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

These are Federal funds r Mr. Reyes r

2

that you're getting.

3

income persons?

4

MR. REYES:

Is there a definition for low

These funds are generally directed towards

5

rural areas r and our mandate is to provide as much

6

as possible services to the low income r the needYr

7

the disadvantaged r the seniors r the disabled.

8

so there's no specific language that says this fund

9

is only for low income.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

NOr

I understand that.

And

I see it in

11

the resolution.

12

someone call from Upcountry requesting

13

transportation r would you accept them if they say

14

that I am low income?

15

have to make a certain amount of money?

16

to have a card that say that I'm low income?

17

would I qualify?

18

MR. REYES:

Yeah.

My question iS r Mr. Reyes r should

NOr

What is the definition?

Do I

Do I have
How

Councilmember Nishiki r we don't

19

screen based on whether or not a person is low

20

income.

21

our service is open to the public.

22

pre-qualification whether or not a person is low

23

income.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

Generally we end up -- public calls because
We do not have a

So if I lived in Haiku and I told you

my name is Wayne Nishiki and I needed a pick up to
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1

go shopping and I didn't know whether I was low

2

income or not, would you pick me up if I ,called you?

3

MR. REYES:

That's true.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MR. REYES:

You would not question me?,

If you -- if we are aware that

you'~e

a

6

first-time caller, we usually have an intpke, but

7

that's just generally for reporting purpose, but

8

it's not as a pre-qualification.

9

I

II

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

i

So there's no way that within the

10

Federal guidelines there is a way to qual fy or

11

disqualify a person?

12
13

MR. REYES:

Generally not.

Like you said, we do not have

any preference for who we service, as lon~ as the
i

14

service is available, the time is available, and the
I

15

16

route is available.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I

Let me ask you this question.

This

17

funds, now that we've got it from the Federal
I

18

government, are you specifically saying t~at only in

19

rural areas would the people qualify to b~ picked up

20

and would Kihei be qualified as a rural atea?

21

Wailuku be qualified?

22

Would Lahaina be qualified?

23
24
25

I
I

MR. REYES:

Would

I

Would Kahului be qmalified?
II

The whole County of Maui is considered rural

under this grant of funds.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So my understanding is if anyone is
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1

in need of transportation, they would call MEO and

2

if they're considered low income, they can request

3

transportation and you have a schedule that would do

4

the pick-ups.

5

MR. REYES:

Do you have a regular schedule?

We have a schedule.

For example, if the

6

person wants to go shopping or medical appointment

7

and the person lives in Kihei or West Maui, we have

8

certain times where we pick up from those areas.

9

It's not a -- like from 9:00 to 10:00 we'll be at

10

this place.

11

8:00 o'clock and it will return at either 12:30 or

12

11:30, but there ' $ no specific route or certain

13

point the bus will be there.

14

what we probably are more familiar with, which is

15

the Wailuku-Kahului shuttle where there is a fixed

16

schedule, route, a certain time, it should be there

17

plus or minus X number of minutes.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We just have a period let's say from

That is in contrast to

Well, the thing is is that you would

19

think that most people that don't have

20

transportation would either have no vehicle or way

21

to get there.

22

would you pick me up at my residence or would you

23

have made me walk five miles to get to the Haiku

24

Community Center where you pick up?

25

at the residence or not?

So if I were to call you from Haiku,

Do you pick up
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9

MR. REYES:

Normally in the Upcountry-Haiku area we would

2

pick up what we call curb to curb or at the top of

3

your driveway or the bottom of your driveway, if the

4

main -- the street is accessible.

5
6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
pick me up?

7

MR. REYES:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. REYES:

Normally it's the same.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. REYES:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

At the household where I reside?

Right.
And what is the number for anyone

wishing to contact you people for this service?

14

MR. REYES:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

MR. REYES:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

Curb to curb?

Yes.

10

13

And what about Kihei, where would you

877 - 7651 .
877-7651?

That's correct.
Thank you.

I have no other

questions, Mr. Chairman.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla, questions?
Yes.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Reyes, just to clarify, the 'monies that

22

you're getting from the Federal government, these

23

monies are operational costs that is being provided

24

to MEO and not for bus replacement?

25

MR. REYES:

That's correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

Ms. Tavares?

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Kane?

Ms. Johnson?

Thank you very much for your testimony this
morning, Mr. Reyes.
MR. REYES:

Thank you .
.

10
11

No questions.

Mr. Molina?

7
8

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

2

6

Okay.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

.

. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

Staff, do we have any other requests for

12

testimony on this morning's agenda?

13

you.

14

anyone wishing to provide testimony on any of the

15

five posted agenda items for the 30th of September,

16

2003.

17

testimony at this time.

The Chair will give one last opportunity for

Seeing none, the Chair will be closing

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

Okay, thank

Any objections, Members?

No objections.

Okay, thank you.

Testimony is closed.

Members, on agenda Item 3, which is BF-19,

21

the Chair has been informed that the Department of

22

Prosecuting Attorney has a -- I believe a PowerPoint

23

presentation that they would like to present to the

24

Committee.

25

will take this item out of order and allow them to

So if there's no objections, the Chair
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1

present this PowerPoint presentation to the

2

Committee.

3

order?

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any objections to taking it out of

No objections.

Thank you very much.

The Chair will call

6

for a very short recess so that we may prepare the

7

chambers for the presentation.

8

RECESS:

9

RECONVENE:

10

11
12
13
14

Recess.

(Gavel) .

9:13 a.m.
9: 16 a.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

The Budget and Finance Committee

of the Council shall reconvene.
ITEM NO. 19: PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS
FROM THE STATE OF HAWAII, DEPARTMENT OF THE
ATTORNEY GENERAL; AND PROPOSED BILL AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2004 BUDGET RELATING TO THE
DEPARTMENT OF THE PROSECUTING ATTORNEY
(C.C. No. 03-233)

15

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

This morning r Members r we have Prosecuting

17

Attorney Davelynn Tengan r which will be making the

18

presentation.

19

MS. TENGAN:

Ms. Tengan.

Thank your Chairman Hokama and Members of the

20

Committee.

21

Safe Streets Act of 1968 establishes the Edward

22

Byrne Memorial State and Local Law Enforcement

23

Assistance Program.

24

of Justice Assistance to make formula grants to

25

states for use by states and local units of

Title 1 of the Omnibus Crime Control and

This Act authorizes the Bureau
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1

government for the purpose of enforcing state and

2

local laws and to improve the functioning of the

3

criminal justice system with emphasis on violent

4

crime and serious offenders.

5

The Governor has designated the Department of

6

The Attorney General to administer Hawaii's formula

7

grant funds.

8

which is the advisory body for the formula grant

9

program, has designated six funding areas.

The Governor's Committee on Crime,

The

10

priority areas are drug interdiction and treatment,

11

juvenile crime, property crime, prison overcrowding,

12

system improvement, and violent crime.

13

Byrne Grant funds have been used to address

14

Hawaii's serious domestic violence and violence

15

against children problems, continuing efforts to

16

reduce the supply of illegal drugs in Hawaii and to

17

reduce the demand for drugs, treatment gaps for

18

offenders with alcohol and/or drug substance abuse

19

problems, and system improvement needs, such as

20

technological improvements, coordinated efforts to

21

reduce duplication and gaps, and capacity to target

22

not only crime, but the proceeds of crime.

23

Some of the projects which were funded from

24

the year

25

2002 are as follows:

for the year July 1st, 2001 to June 30,
A Statewide Narcotics Task
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Force, which seized 16,263 grams of crystal

2

methamphetamine, 7,774 grams of cocaine, 2,321 grams

3

of heroin, and 5,452 pounds of marijuana, and has

4

also funded a Marijuana Eradication Task Force, and

5

a clandestine and laboratory response teams from

6

Kauai, Hawaii, and Maui, which completed an initial

7

40-hour certification training, job training,

8

eight-hour recertification training, and four

9

clandestine lab -- drug labs were investigated on

10

Maui, which resulted in

11

Grant funds have also been used to help fund the

12

Oahu Drug Court Dual Diagnosis program, as well as

13

the Maui Drug Court program.

14

into arrests.

The Byrne

And Byrne Grant funds have also been used to

15

fund what is called community prosecution or

16

community-oriented type of prosecution.

17

Oahu the Department of the Prosecuting Attorney has

18

a Weed and Seed program, which I'm going to be

19

showing you in this presentation shortly, along with

20

some other aspects of their community-oriented

21

prosecution.

22

fund community-oriented prosecutions on the islands

23

of Kauai, as well as the Big Island.

24

of Kauai, two drug -- two prosecutors court dealt

25

with the Kapaa -- Kapaa High School and evolved a

In -- on

And the Byrne Grant funds also helped

On the island
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program of drug prevention and education r while on

2

the Big Island the Hawaii Prosecutor's Office is

3

doing a community-oriented prosecution with one

4

prosecutor located in Kona and one prosecutor

5

located on -- in Hilo.

6

Community prosecution is a strategy that

7

focuses on a target area in the community and

8

involves a long-term proactive partnership among the

9

prosecutor's officer law. enforcement r the communitYr

10

and public and private organizations r whereby the

11

prosecutor works with those persons and agencies to

12

solve community crime-related problems r improve

13

public safetYr and enhance the quality of life in

14

the community.

15

enforcement that takes a prosecutor out of the

16

courtroom and puts a prosecutor in the community.

17

It involves traditional as well as non -- very

18

non-traditional initiatives to work within a target

19

community to prevent crime and address crime-related

20

quality of life issues.

21

It is a grassroots approach to law

And when I say quality of life issues r I'm

22

referring to those types of very low level offenses

23

that very often plague a communitYr that are very

24

important to them r but are maybe r you know r not so

25

high on the list of prosecutors' offices generallYr
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and that would be things like littering or graffiti/

2

crowing roosters/ and those are some of the typical

3

areas of community prosecution.

4

prosecution involves direct interaction between the

5

prosecutor and the community to determine priorities

6

before any reactive measures.

7

alliances with community police/ community leaders/

8

neighborhood associations/ residents/ merchants/

9

business associations/ government representatives/

And community

Discussions and

10

faith-based organizations and the like/ all of these

11

are critical to this program.

12

And a goal of the prosecutor in this program

13

is to facilitate cooperation among police/ the

14

community/ and public and private entities to

15

achieve a positive result for the issues raised.

16

Sometimes the issues that concern a community -- a

17

community are different from the perceptions of/ for

18

example/ prosecutors' offices and police/ and these

19

quality of life issues are some of the things that

20

the community prosecutor works on with the

21

community.

22

crime-related issues as well.

23

dealing/ crimes by and upon homeless in a community/

24

speeding/ these are also some of the crime-related

25

types of issues the community prosecution has been

However/ there are also more patently
Drug houses/ street
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16

used to address.
Our -- our request is -- we've received

3

monies through the Byrne Grant -- Byrne Grant fund

4

to fund one community prosecutor.

5

monies will also be for a laptoPr a cell phone r and

6

training at two different sites that we have

7

selected r one being Oregon r which is one of the very

8

first community prosecution programs in the United

9

States and one of the most successful r as well as a

That -- the

10

week of training on the Big Island r because their

11

program is very successful.

12

Generally what we do in this program is we

13

select a target area for the community prosecutor r

14

and there are various factors involved in that r such

15

as the crime rater the number of calls for police

16

assistance r the incidence of drug-related crimes and

17

open air drug markets r drug houses r or other signs

18

of drug abuser the incidents of other types of

19

crimes, such as disorderly conduct, youth gangs r the

20

number of residents on probation or parole in the

21

area, identifiable groups with a vested interest in

22

rectifying the problems .in the communitYr including

23

both property and business owners r and the potential

24

for social and economic development r and actually

25

the resources in terms of the people and the types
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2

17

of groups within the community.
And then we would identify our resources

3

within the community, be they public, private,

4

government, education, faith-based.

5

to do a needs assessment to determine what the needs

6

of the community are and garner support and actually

7

partner with the different organizations and policy

8

makers and residents.

9

solution with those partners, and implement a

We would work

Organize, facilitate a

10

solution.

11

also constant evaluation to determine the success of

12

our measures and how they are meeting the needs of

13

the community.

14

And an important part of our program is

This presentation that I have is actually one

15

that was done by the Department of Prosecuting the

16

Attorney for Oahu and really was juqt shown to other

17

prosecutors at one of our meetings for community

18

prosecution.

19

you is because it's going to give you some idea of

20

how community prosecution can work in a community

21

and how it is working on Oahu.

22

bit of a head start on uS

23

of different programs.

24

going to see referred to here is something called

25

Weed and Seed.

And the reason I'm going to show it to

I

They have quite a

and so they have a couple

One of the things you're

It's a different kind of initiative,
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1

but it is still something that is community based.

2

And Weed and Seed refers to the concept of different

3

law enforcement agencies, Federal, State, and so

4

forth, going into a -- selecting a community, going

5

into that community, weeding the problems out by

6

arrests, convictions, removal from the community

7

from the community, and then the seeding part of it

8

is actually the community itself, the people in the

9

community and different resources going back to

10

revitalize and fix, you know, the problems that were

11

caused by the elements that were weeded out.

12

Okay.

This is the mission of the

13

prosecutor's office and their -- on Oahu and

14

their -- for their program, which is to reduce crime

15

and fear in partnership with the community and other

16

agencies, governmental, non-governmental agencies,

17

and part of this -- most important part of this is

18

doing what the community needs.

19

well, we're going to go into the community.

20

going to find all the drug houses and then we're

21

going to bust them up.

22

community meetings and the people in the community

23

are complaining vociferously about speeding, you

24

know, abandoned buildings that are Code violations,

25

or other types of quality of life issues, those are

So I might say,
We're

But if we go to the
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1

the things that we're going to be addressing.

2

Because the community prosecution program is

3

intended to be directly responsive to and to work

4

with the people in the community.

5

There are a lot of ways, I guess, that the

6

prosecutor's office on Oahu works, and one of the

7

things that they use are media and PSAs.

8

meetings are going to be a part of the community

9

prosecution program.

Community

Our prosecutor will attend

10

those meetings and also take the opportunities at

11

times to educate.

12

to educate the public on how the justice system

13

works, in particular -- well, for example, how long

14

it takes

15

it takes to get a search warrant, what kinds of

16

things are necessary.

17

For example, we can use meetings

how a search warrant works and how long

This is an example of Cecilia Chang, the

18

community prosecutor on Oahu, at a community meeting

19

what they call problem solve in Hauula.

20

course is the Mayor and the Chief of Police on Oahu.

21

The woman shown there is one of the community -- was

22

one of the community prosecutors and was working

23

with this P.A.V.E. program.

24

on Oahu had, you know, a few different programs that

25

they worked at.

That of

The prosecutor's office

One was domestic violence
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1

awareness, and this is their P.A.V.E. program.

2

also had the Weed and Seed program that I mentioned

3

earlier, and you're going to see momentarily a

4

different kids in the courtroom kind of education

5

experience.

6

with bringing kids into the courtroom and dealing

7

with the Weed and Seed process, which is the drug

8

drug removal issue.

9

They

This particular prosecutor dealt a lot

The monies that we get are -- are doled out

10

to us by the Department of the Attorney General.

11

There are various organizations -- the police get

12

monies also from the Byrne Grant funds and all kinds

13

of different organizations as well.

14

I think we had something like $4 million that were

15

distributed or allocated to various grant programs.

16

This video monitoring was a -- apparently they put

17

just video cameras up in certain, you know, crime

18

hot spots, including Waikiki, and community

19

prosecutor was heavily involved in this effort.

20

I earlier talked about the Weed and Seed

This past year

21

project, and these are the Weed agencies, the u.S.

22

Attorney, the Prosecutor, Police Department,

23

sheriffs, FBI, and DEA, whereas the Seed agencies

24

would be the other types of community resources.

25

The program that we are trying to initiate is not a
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1

Weed and Seed at this point.

2

you know, we have to maybe work toward in the

3

future.

4

basic community prosecution type of program, which,

5

you know, depending on what the community and the

6

target area needs and is willing to do, you know,

7

could get into areas similar to this.

8
9

It's something that,

We're just going to try and start with the

These prosecutors were named as Special U.S.
Attorneys to assist in the effort of Project Safe

10

Neighborhood, and that's why they're with Ed Kubo,

11

who's the U.S. Attorney, because the U.S. Attorneys

12

handle that Federal initiative of Project Safe

13

Neighborhood, which is also something that we have

14

dedicated -- well, not dedicated.

15

prosecutors here who were named as Special U.S.

16

Attorneys to also work in that initiative.

17

We have two

One of the things that the community

18

prosecution programs have done across the nation and

19

including on the Big Island is sometimes issues

20

arise in the community about abandoned buildings or

21

things that have, you know, a lot of graffiti or

22

something that is really just kind of a blight on

23

the community.

24

prosecutor is not economic development per se or

25

necessarily -- or revitalization of the community,

Now, while the role of the community
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unless there is a crime-related issue or some kind

2

of crime-related quality of life issuer some of the

3

prosecutor's offices have been involved because

4

there -- they have found the necessary link.

5

the Big Island -- actuallYr I had asked them to send

6

me a couple of their before and after pictures r but

7

they didn't get to scan it and email it soon enough

8

to come to this r where they actually did revitalize

9

abandoned buildings such as this r took them overr

And on

10

found there were some kind of Code violations that

11

provided the necessary crime-related type of issuer

12

and went in and with the assistance and working with

13

the community renewed buildings like this to remove

14

the blight on the community.

15

Probably this is a good place to saYr you

16

know r we are not -- our community -- our community

17

prosecutor is not going to be in the community tOr

18

you know r take complaints about r oh r how come I

19

can't get a water meter orr you know r about other

20

types of issues that relate to many of the other

21

departments.

22

it has to be an issue of crime prevention r actual

23

crime occurring r or somehow a crime-related quality

24

of life issue in order to be involved with -- to be

25

involved.

There has to be a crime relation and

But what our experience and our research
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has shown is that, you know, there's many ways that

2

that can occur and still cover a large number of

3

community types of issues that otherwise might not

4

arise in our customary role of in court prosecutors.

5

One of the things that occur in some

6

communities with the incidents of drugs are what

7

they call drug houses, and the typical prosecution

8

deals with either actually an on-view occurrence,

9

that is seeing somebody taking drugs or seeing

10

somebody selling drugs, or searches that result from

11

search warrants.

12

community see a lot of the activity that identify

13

places where drugs are bought and sold, and those

14

activities are sometimes characterized by a number

15

of behaviors in the community that the residents can

16

view and in which law enforcement typically doesn't.

17

However, sometimes people in the

Our law currently provides for -- Hawaii law

18

currently provides for a nuisance abatement

19

provision whereby we have a similar remedy to

20

enforce geographic restrictions and other type of

21

restrictions on properties wherein drugs are

22

manufactured and sold.

23

enforced by the prosecutor's office here, but that

24

is something that one of the -- that the community

25

prosecution -- community prosecutors on all the

It's not been very much
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islands are focusing on now. and actually which the

2

Attorney General received money for a new position

3

to help enforce this provision in the law.

4

community prosecutor could help in this area by

5

coordinating with the community police in the area,

6

as well as the residents to create affidavits which

7

support a petition for relief under the abatement

8

statute.
Mr. Chairman, that concludes the

9

10

presentation.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MS. TENGAN:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

RECESS:

15

RECONVENE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

Okay, thank you very much.
Thank you.

9: 39

We'll have a short recess.

(Gavel).

a.m.

9: 43

a.m.

(Gavel)

The Council's Committee on Budget

and. Finance will corne back to order.
Members, you saw the presentation from our

18
19

Office of Prosecuting Attorney.

20

Ms. Tengan,

anyothe~

comments or would you

21

like to introduce the other members of your

22

Department?

23

The

MS. TENGAN:

Yes, thank you, Chairman Hokama.

I should

24

mention that our target area that we have selected

25

is Kihei, and the community prosecutor that I have
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selected and who has agreed to take on the job is

2

Jerrie Sheppard here.

3

attorney.

4

of felony trial prosecution, as well as in the area

5

of drugs.

6

from the Navy.

7

she retired from the u.S. Navy as a Lieutenant

8

Commander, and she's a very dedicated and organized

9

person and I think she's just

Jerrie is a felony trial

She has extensive experience in all areas

She is -a retired Lieutenant Commander
She's been with us since 1998, when

-- and she also lives

10

in the area, but that was not a prerequisite.

11

selection of the target area had to do with the

12

number of factors that I related to you earlier, and

13

I think that she's just the right person for the

14

job.

15

have.

16
17
18

Our

And we'd be happy to take any questions you

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, do you have any comments you want to

share at this point?
MS. SHEPPARD:

I'll just say that I moved to Maui from

19

Oahu for the quality of life here, and I'm really

20

happy and eager to contribute to continuing a good

21

quality of life for the residents in the Kihei area.

22

So whatever I'm able to do in this position, I'm

23

going to be very happy and very fulfilled to do that

24

for the community.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Nishiki, questions --
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

5

Yes.

-- for our people?
This money is the first time that

we've gotten this money from the Byrne group?
MS. TENGAN:

For this particular project.

We have in the

6

past I believe, though, had -- we've previously had

7

a drug attorney funded through grant funds.

8

why we don't really qualify for drug attorney

9

through that Federal grant anymore.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

That's

And so we continue to get it', because

11

you mention $4 million available in a year.

12

my question is do we solicit these grant funds or do

13

they just give it to you?

14

MS. TENGAN:We solicit it.

I guess

We make an application and we

15

have to file a concept .paper, and I did that --

16

well, we went through the

17

selection process I think in June.

18

very short time frame.

19

project and availability of funds in, say, Mayor so

20

and we were already through our budget process.

21

There was nothing I could do about it, but these

22

funds were going to be made available and so --

23

so --

24
25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

they went through the
I think we had a

I kind of learned about the

I was just curious if we've

been missing out all this time and now that you're
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1

on hand we've initiated a more active role in trying

2

to get funds from, like you said, this fund here

3

that gives $4 million annually.

4

every year that we get this money --

5

MS. TENGAN:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

MS. TENGAN:

Is it constant

Well, you know.
available?

There is a rumor that -- with the Byrne Grant

8

fund people that that may not be made available in

9

the next few years, so I'm going to try and get what

10

we can while it's available.

11

kind of program supplanting it, but this -- these

12

Byrne Grant funds may not be available after the

13

next two or three years.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

There may be another

And I was just curious, only

15

because you are going to hire another warm body,

16

aren't you, with the money?

17

MS. TENGAN:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19
20

Yes.
And that 72,000 is a one-year

funding?
MS. TENGAN:

It is one-year funding.

And there is a

21

four-year cap on the program, a 48-month program.

22

So we have kind of a four-year plan, assuming that

23

the monies are available, you know, which seems more

24

likely than not, but it may not be.

25

that's certain.

There's nothing

And so -- and this is a limited
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term position.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

You mention all the different

3

programs, my last question, is there any specific

4

area, despite that you have this big thing called

5

quality of life and then you showed different things

6

that they were doing in Nanakuli, Waianae, or

7

wherever, is there any specific area that you

8

actually are going to focus, despite that it's going

9

to be in Kihei?

10

MS. TENGAN:

I was thinking drugs, but just to show you

11

what I mean when I say the community has a different

12

perception, the police take a survey of all the

13

communities and the largest -- the biggest problem

14

to everybody in all the communities was not drug

15

dealers or other types of drug.

16

and large every community that was their biggest

17

problem.

18

houses that I would like to go into Kihei and shut

19

down and I've talked with the different community

20

police officer in all the communities, including

21

Kihei, who has asked for help, needs help, he's one

22

guy out there trying to work with the community, it

23

may be that the people in Kihei will want us to deal

24

with, you know, an abandoned building or speeding or

25

something like that.

It was speeding, by

So while I believe that there are drug

And this program is geared to
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what the community wants.

2

answer.

3

places there are drug houses that we would like to

4

shut down, but the people in Kihei say speeding,

5

just as a for instance.

6

So -- so that's my

What I'm thinking is drugs.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I can think of

Yeah, without having a driver's

7

license and being able to observe now in a car that

8

I get picked up in, it's really interesting to see

9

how fast these people can go in a car.

I mean

10

yesterday 75 on the fly on the inside.

It's

11

amazing.

Thank you.

12

MS. TENGAN:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla?
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

First of all, can I request a copy of your

15

16

Thank you.

presentation?

17

MS. TENGAN:

Yes.

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

The grants that

19

we're receiving, I guess it's going to be on the

20

when you hire this attorney, going to be on a

21

contract basis for the duration of whatever grants

22

that we can get?

23

MS. TENGAN:

No, it's not -- Jerrie is a permanent --

24

well, all employment with our Department is called

25

terminable at will.

We don't have contracts.
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1

don't have -- you know, even for a temporary limited

2

term.

3

trust her to be able to do this work.

4

going to be hard work.

5

going to have to be out there in the community with

6

people doing things that can -- you know,

7

prosecutors have never done, and I trust her to be

8

able to do it.

Jerrie has been with us since 1998 and I
Because it's

And it's an unknown.

She's

Her absence, however, taking her out of the

9

10

felony trial lineup, creates an absence in our

11

normal -- normal lineup, and so I'm going to be

12

hiring another -- so people are kind of moving up in

13

the office and then there will be another position

14

that will be empty at our district court level,

15

which is our lowest paid persons, and so I'm going

16

to fill that.

17

What I

We'll see how the program works.
what I hope is that this program

18

will work really well and that we will be able to

19

put more community prosecutors in the community.

20

And I

21

think it would be good for outlying places like

22

you know, like Hana and Lanai and Molokai, you know,

23

that have issues but not so many resolutions

24

sometimes.

25

looked into the target area, we considered every

you know, I would really like that.

I mean every

every area, when I
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single area, and every single area has different

2

issues, different resources.

3

had a conglomeration of some of those factors that I

4

thought this would be the best for our first time

5

out, but I'm hoping that we can get maybe another

6

one or two people to really put into the community.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

It's just that Kihei

Yeah, and the reason why I ask

8

is at yesterday's meeting in regards to the drugs

9

problem that we're having here in Maui County, you

10

requested that if you could have another prosecuting

11

attorney because of the work load in drug-related

12

cases.

13

question.

14

that you're going to be having, if that will be

15

sufficient enough to handle those so-called drug

16

cases that you mentioned about yesterday.

17

it's not, then the possibility of adding another

18

person just to do that.

19

MS. TENGAN:

As -- that's the reason why for the
I don't know about your two vacancies

Right.

And if

I mentioned that because the police

20

have specifically requested within the last month

21

that we dedicate a prosecutor to -- only to them and

22

to drugs, and we certainly -- there certainly is

23

enough work on the island of Maui to do that,

24

because that involves not only courtroom work but

25

screening cases when they come in and also working
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with police and reviewing their -- their search

2

warrants, some degree of consultation, and their

3

pending investigations.
So, you know, I would like this community

4

5
6

prosecutor position to be able to address drugs in
, the community.

But we will have to be guided by

7

what the community wants.

This person can't do all

8

the drug work.

9

work in the community, because then the other things

One person can't .do all the drug

10

the community wants and needs will suffer, and I

11

feel like I'm not answering your question.

12

you tell me what that question is again?

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:
person.

15

two vacancies that you mentioned?
MS. TENGAN:

I'm sorry.

You're going to need one more

14

16

Could

In other words, right now you do have like

Right.

That was a wish list.

That request

17

for a position would be a wish list, and it's

18

generated solely by the -- by the police request

19

that we have a single person, because otherwise I

20

can't afford -- I couldn't afford to do this, put

21

one person in the community right now and disrupt

22

and leave a hole in -- without being able to fill it

23

in another area.

24

other position, I don't know.

25

point this will expire, the funding will expire, and

What happens ultimately with that
Some term -- at some
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2

then t you know t we have to look at it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah t you know t because of the

3

drug-related problems that we have on Maui and the

4

request by the Police Department to have an attorney

5

full timet you know t just doing cases t then I think

6

it's important enough for Maui County to get that

7

prosecuting attorney to handle those cases.

8

hopefullYt you know t you do put in your request in

9

regards to a prosecuting attorney to support the

10

So

Police Department.

11

MS. TENGAN:

Thank you.

Thank you.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank

YOU t

Chair.

Ms. Tavares.
Just out of curiosity

t

we've heard

15

through the years about the Byrne Foundation.

16

know who this is?

17

MS. TENGAN:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Do we

What is the Byrne Foundation?

Well-It's really not related to this t

19

but I was just curious t because I see a lot of

20

grants coming through that particular foundation.

21

So I was wondering what

22

MS. TENGAN:

is it someone or

It is -- it is a person t but I don't know

23

I don't know the history behind itt but it's called

24

the Edward F. Byrne Memorial Grant funds.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The question I had t you just
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1

mentioned that when you go into the communities and

2

you -- from the community you determine what their

3

particular need iS t and when you have these -- or

4

when you go into the communitYt how deep are you

5

going into the community?

6

meeting that you all come or

7

MS. TENGAN:

As deep

Is it just a public

as deep as we can.

What we're

8

going to do is we have training on Thursday and

9

FridaYt facilitator training t and one of the things

10

that we do in community prosecution is needs

11

assessment t and this needs assessment is not just a

12

community meeting.

It's looking over surveys.

13

talking to people.

Jerrie's going to -- we're going

14

to do a little tri-fold brochure and make up a bunch

15

of those t and Jerrie is actually going to hit the

16

sidewalks and go to the stores and to the churches

17

and to the -- she's going to be allover Kihei and

18

she's going to be talking to people and she's going

19

to be finding -- and she's going to talk to people

20

to find out what is needed.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It's

Because I was thinking from the

22

past -- our past business here at the Council, like

23

in Kihei

24

Kihei where there's been a lot of complaints about

25

drug activitYt and t you know t I can't see those

t

you know t there are a couple of pockets in
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1

people saying speeding was a problem when they came

2

out, you know, very strongly about their

3

over the community

4

life in their particular neighborhood.

5

sometimes in a neighborhood the number one thing may

6

be different than somebody else's neighborhood.

7

that's how I was wondering how you set that up.

8
9

MS. TENGAN:

Right.

an~

conc~rn

the quality -- the quality of

And a couple

So I think

So

and one of the

reasons that Kihei was also an area that we picked

10

is that a couple of years ago the residents in a

11

particular neighborhood did cooperate with police

12

and did do some public -- public protesting

13

regarding, you know, a drug house.

14

thought -- because in this/ we need community.

15

Community has to be behind what is done and we have

16

to be behind what it is that we're doing for the

17

community.

18

civic commitment was an important factor.

19

And so I

So -- and to demonstrate that kind of

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, I think this is really

20

important, because in the past I've gotten calls

21

about people who have called the police about a

22

suspected drug dealing in a particular house in a

23

certain area and the police come up, but by the time

24

the police come up of course the people are gone and

25

there's not enough I guess probable cause or
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1

whatever.

So I think that a lot of folks have just

2

given up thinking that, hey, we don't have control

3

over this.

4

street when they think something's going on.

You know, just keep our kids off the

So something like this, as the community gets

5

6

involved, I think there will be a renewed interest

7

and confidence, I guess, that there is something

8

that they can do to control what goes on in their

9

neighborhood that they don't want to see in their

10

neighborhoods.

And we're not talking just rundown

11

neighborhoods.

We're talking about some pretty high

12

end places, even within some gated communities.

13

you know, this is not -- as we all know, the drug

14

problem is not associated with a socioeconomic

15

class.

16

sort of program I think will work very nicely in

17

Maui and I really applaud your efforts to do it, and

18

thank you for being available to do this.

19

saw you on television one time.

So,

It's across all classes, and I think this

20

MS. SHEPPARD:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I knew I

Me?
I think so, on the news, but, you

22

know, I certainly hope that the community will come

23

out and support -- support what you're trying to do

24

and let you folks know, let us know what the

25

concerns are.

So thank you very much --
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1

MS. TENGAN:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

for going for this grant.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Carroll, questions for the

4

5

Thank you.

Thank you.

Department?

Mr. Kane?

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Help me

the driving force within

6

better understand what

7

the word community you use.

8

touched on it with the previous members questioning

9

you.

I'm still

And I know you kind of

I'm still not clear on who the

10

community is as far as, okay, you're going out,

11

you're going to collect all this information, but

12

what will determine the driving force behind the

13

diverse -- the diverse views that you're going to

14

get, you know, depending on who you talk to?

15

MS. TENGAN:

Facilitation.

That is a skill that we're

16

going to have to learn.

17

Jerrie has a training on Thursday, all day Thursday.

18

They're going to bring over a trained facilitator to

19

teach community prosecutors how to facilitate, that

20

is take information

21

among the different members.

22

how this will -- how the issues will come in.

23

Certainly they will arise during community meetings.

24

They will probably also arise depending on what

25

group Jerrie's talking to at the time, because maybe

l

We have a training on it.

take complaints, facilitate
I'm not sure how
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1

merchants will have a different issue in terms of, I

2

don't know, graffiti or something else, then the

3

people in the -- in neighborhoods will -- maybe

4

worrying about, you know, the speeding issues or

5

whatever.

6

how to filter all those things, facilitate them, and

7

find -- find solutions.

8
9

We'll just have to -- we'll have to learn

The community is everybody who's going to try
to access us, and we're going to try to access

10

everybody.

11

which we do that, because we're going to have to try

12

however we can to get to the community.

13

that's what we need to know.

14

be creative in ways that we find out how it is, what

15

are the community issues, and how we're going to

16

deal with them.

17

We can't -- I can't limit the way in

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Because

We need to basically

Kihei's a big community, and it's

18

also a linear community.

19

certain focuses that you folks have and -- you know,

20

given the resources, which obviously are limited,

21

I'm just trying to figure out what -- how you're

22

going to focus in on a strategy that's going to be

23

effective, given, A, your constraints of resources,

24

B, just the nature of Kihei and itself physically,

25

you know, the geographical nature of it being

Is there going to be
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linear.

Help me with that.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

After -- after we do a needs

3

assessment, then we're going to have to prioritize

4

those needs, and part of that prioritization will

5

depend on the resources that we have to facilitate

6

resolutions for those issues.

7

kind of pick and choose at first.

8

you know, the usual calls and answer everything.

9

We're going to have to somehow determine a way to

So we just have to
We can't take,

10

prioritize those needs and systematically deal with

11

them in that way.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

My final question is your driver --

13

and you said it repeatedly, that, you know, drugs is

14

your issue going in kind of, but, you know, again,

15

the community's going to be the one that's going to

16

dictate.

17

assessment basic -- I mean if there's more -- as you

18

stated earlier, if there's more speeding issues than

19

drug issues, then is it just going to be the simple

20

number that's going to dictate your focus and

21

strategy or are you going to -- are you going to --

22

you know, whether it's subtle or blatant, lead --

23

you know, lead into an issue and move forward with

24

what your intentions are in dealing with the drugs

25

issue?

So is it going to be a simple numbers

Again, I'm just trying to understand what's
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1

your driving force in this and how are you folks in

2

the end, after taking all the gathering of

3

information, what really is going to determine the

4

driver in how you're going to be effective in

5

resolving or attempting to resolve these issues?

6

MS. TENGAN:

You know, I think honestly drugs is always

7

going to be on my mind and I'm always going to be

8

looking for people in the community that are

9

interested in the drugs, but really it's going to

10

this program will fail if it's not backed by the

11

community.

12

a drug house on whatever street and I can't -- you

13

know, there are people -- not people to back that

14

effort or who -- who want to back that effort, then

15

it's not going to happen, but I frankly will always

16

be cognizant of the issue of drugs in Kihei.

17
18

And so if -- if I want to go and attack

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, thank you, Ms. Tengan.

Appreciate your comments.
Thank you, Chair.

19
20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Johnson.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

community?

23

MS. SHEPPARD:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

Jerrie, do you live in the Kihei

Yes, I do.
Okay.

That seems a logical reason

why you would pick Kihei, then.

You know, because I
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2

was -MS. SHEPPARD:

I think the decision to pick Kihei came

3

before the decision to pick met so it's just a nice

4

coincidence that I also live there.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

NOt

and I -- the always reason I

6

say that is because when you live in a communitYt

7

there's a greater awareness of what's going on

8

around you.

9
10

11

MS. SHEPPARD:

So--

And maybe a little more devotion to solving

the problems.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah.

And then the other -- the

12

other question I have has to do with an issue that

13

came up before with trust t I thinkt on the part of

14

the public and the Police Department.

15

one of -- and I don't know if -- I'm assuming you

16

handled the prosecution t but one of the officers who

17

was picked up as a member of the Police Department

18

and who was involved with the drug trade.

19

you handle a situation like that?

20

I've -- I'll be honest with you t

21

comments that people in the public believe that the

22

police are still in certain pockets a part of the

23

problem t either they're related to the people that

24

are doing the drug trafficking or they are t you

25

know t somehow peripherally involved in it

524-2090

How do

Because t I meant
I have heard
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So I keep getting this from the

1

themselves.

2

community and it really concerns me.

3

you address that aspect of what you're trying to

4

accomplish and restore that faith and trust in the

5

community, and yet if you find a situation, you're

6

trying to cooperate with the Police Department,· but,

7

you know, they may be the very target that you end

8

up seeking?

9

MS. TENGAN:

Th~t

So how will

would probably be a policy issue that I

10

could actually -- I would actually relieve Jerrie of

11

doing, take the information.

12

always -- it's always disappointing and

13

disheartening when a member of the police officer

14

does something, gets caught on the other side.

15

it does happen, and we have in the past prosecuted

16

police.

17

in, that was I believe a Federal prosecution, so we

18

weren't in -- we were not -- our office was not

19

involved in either the investigation nor the

20

prosecution for, reasons that have nothing to do

21

with us.

22

agencies.

23

You know, it's

And

In the particular situation you're involved

It just was, you know, with other

You know, but if that arises, all we can

24

do -- all that we can do to

25

obligation to the community is to do our job and do

to

to fulfill our
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1

it with, you know, with blindfolds on in terms of

2

who the person is, and that's all that we can do.

3

You know, we can be disappointed about the fact

4

that, you know, our police have defects, like

5

anybody else, but they do.

6

then we just do our job as well as we can.

And

7

hopefully, for our community, that's all

it

8

doesn't matter what you say.

9

do, I think.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

We all have defects, and

It matters what you

And I thank you for that,

11

Davelynn, because I think that what ends up

12

happening ultimately is what we spoke about

13

yesterday in Joe's committee, which is people have

14

to step up to the plate, and if they have evidence

15

or they know that their relatives -- whether they're

16

on the police force or whether they're in other

17

positions of responsibility,' that they have an

18

obligation to the wider community to be a part of

19

the solution and turn them in.

20

situations, as was mentioned during your

21

presentation yesterday, the drug ice is so addictive

22

that people would do things under the influence of

23

that drug more so than they would ever do maybe

24

perhaps under the influence of other things, such as

25

alcohol or other drugs.

Because in some

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

44

BF 9/30/03

But I think that, you know, whatever

1

2

information you can garner to help clean up that

3

problem -- and I know that it's going to be

4

difficult, because sometimes people are reluctant to

5

talk in a community, for fear that there will be

6

either retaliation or that somehow

7

will get out that they leaked the -- let's say the

8

information back, and that is always a fear I think

9

of some of the citizens, because that's been put

th~

information

10

forward to me that -- that's why people don't want

11

to step up to the plate.

12

person is my neighbor and I really don't want to

13

have problems, and they're afraid of some type of

14

retribution when it comes to their being targeted

15

or, you know, I guess having the finger pointed at

16

them as the person who squealed.

17

going to be I guess a very difficult challenge for

18

you to handle, and I would be real interested to see

19

how you're able to bridge that.

20
21

22

MS. TENGAN:

They said, well, this

So that to me is

You know I think the thing about communities

is they have -CHAIR HOKAMA:

Hold on.'

I've been very lenient.

Okay.

23

What you're talking about either belongs in

24

Mr. Carroll's committee or Mr. Pontanilla.

25

this Committee.

Stay on what is posted.
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1

either going to accept this money and allow this

2

program to go forward or we're not going to.

3

you had a good meeting yesterday in Mr. Pontanilla's

4

committee and that's what that committee is for.

5

This is not the forum for that.

6

questions?

7

I know

Any other

Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Chairman.

If Member

8

Johnson is finished with her line of questioning?

9

You're done?

Okay, thank you.

Just a question on

10

the needs assessment survey.

11

visitors as well and are the 'surveys basically all

12

via writing or will this consist of phone -- phone

13

surveys as well?

14

MS. TENGAN:

Will this include our

They will consist of all available forms,

15

writings, in person.

16

discussions with Jerrie actually physically in the

17

community.

We're -- we're putting her in the

18

community.

She will still have an office space.

19

will change from the nice office she now has to kind

20

of more of a corner in the screening division, and

21

so that to her credit she's

22

but she will have a phone, she'll have a cell phone,

23

she'll have her laptop, so she III have all available

24

forms of communications.

25

visitors, I'm sure that we don t have the particular

I

envision a lot of in-person

wi~ling

It

to take that,

i

With regard to the
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1

form, but I'm sure that it will include that,

2

because part of the issue with Kihei has been a

3

large degree of thefts and that type of crime and

4

hitting the visitor -- visitor industry as well, so

5

that will definitely be part of our needs

6

assessment, but the specific form,

7

haven't done the forms yet.

8

does have a lot of forms that we always have to fill

9

out.

I'm not sure.

But the program itself

We have to keep our time.

We have to keep

10

track of the types of contacts we have and what

11

contacts we have, and so there's a lot of record

12

keeping that goes along with this grant.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

We

And I bring up the

14

issue of visitors because so many times we see in

15

the papers visitors giving their comments after

16.

seeing Maui and they'll -- usually Kihei is

17

mentioned as part of that -- sometimes they express

18

their aloha about the place, other times they say

19

other things that are negative, and we all want to

20

give a positive perception to our visitors as well

21

as it relates to Maui County.

22

MS. TENGAN:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Any further questions on the consideration

24

of 72,999 from the Edward Byrne Memorial State and

25

Local Law Enforcement Assistance Program?
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1

none, the Chair would recommend acceptance of the

2

proposed resolution, as well as recommendation of

3

passage on first reading to the Council on the bill

4

for an ordinance to amend Appendix A of the Fiscal

5

Year 2004 Budget and filing of the communication.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So moved.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Second.

8

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

9

10

I have a motion from Mr. Nishiki,

seconded by Mr. Kane.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

VOTE: AYES:

All opposed say "no."

14

16
17
18

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair
Nishiki and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

19

20

Seeing

none, all in favor, say "aye."

11

15

Discussion, Members?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution,
FIRST READING of bill, and FILING of
communication.

Motion is carried.
Thank you very much, Ms. Tengan and Mr. Acob.

22

And, Jerrie, thank you very much for your continued

23

efforts to improve the community.

24

MS. TENGAN:

Thank you, Chairman Hokama and Members.

25
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3

ITEM NO. 13: PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS
FROM THE STATE OF HAWAII, DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION; AND PROPOSED BILL AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2004 BUDGET RELATING TO THE
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION (C.C. No. 03-231)

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

1

2

Okay, Members, let us go to Item 13, at the

5

beginning of the agenda.

We have a proposed

6

resolution as well as a bill for an ordinance to

7

amend Fiscal Year 2004 Budget, and this relates to

8

the Department of Transportation.
Okay, anyone from Administration's going to

9

10

represent them?

We have Mr. Medeiros from the

11

Administration.

Mr. Medeiros, any comments for the

12

Committee?

13

MR. MEDEIROS:

No, sir.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Mr. Molina?

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

16

Yeah, thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Medeiros, earlier you heard Mr. Reyes

17

from MEO testify and he was asked several questions,

18

one having to do with the issue of one getting

19

qualified to ride on a bus based on their income.

20

If -- my understanding is are these funds

21

specifically earmarked for people who are low income

22

and would, say, someone who has much more economic

23

means, who'S basically rich -- Mr. Nishiki used an

24

example, if he is above the line of being -- as far

25

as income goes, he's, not classified as low income,
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1

he can call MEO or whomever and get a bus ride and

2

these funds are coming from the Federal government,

3

does this in any way impede or would cause a problem

4

because someone who is not classified as low income,

5

they get provided bus service as it relates to the

6

funding here?

7

MR. MEDEIROS:

Actually, Councilmember Molina, the funds

8

are general funds that are for non-urbanized areas,

9

and so it's for public transit for non-urbanized

10

areas.

11

senior, disabilities, youth, you name it.

12

an umbrella.

13

Transit Administration.

14
15

So it includes the gamut of low income,
So it's

It's formula funds from Federal

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

So it's inclusive of all

income levels?

16

MR. MEDEIROS:

Correct.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

MR. MEDEIROS:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Correct.
Thank you.

Ms. Johnson, questions?
Don, is this the first time that

22

we've ever been able to secure monies from this

23

fund?

24
25

MR. MEDEIROS:

No, this is - - this has gone on for as long

as I can remember.

So it's been at least for 14
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years, in my -- that I can remember this happens.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

amount of money?

4

MR. MEDEIROS:

And is it always about the same

It tends to -- over the years it tends to

5

increase a tad.

6

90,000 and it kind of inches up as Congress adds a

7

bit more to transit funding.

8
9

10

11

In the early '90s it was in the mid

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

But then when these --

let's say every year when we do our annual budget,
is this included in anticipated funding?
MR. MEDEIROS:

No, it's not, simply because we never know

12

when we're going to actually be able to get a hold

13

of it and draw it down.

14

grant here is for three years.

15

to get this money for the last three years.

16

quite ironic, this is I think the first time in my

17

history that I can remember we're actually getting

18

it within the fiscal year, but today is the last day

19

of the

20

that we're getting it, at least one piece of it

21

during the current year.

22

it, has a window to deal with this, but historically

23

it's always been a year or so late.

24

it and you know it's coming at some point, but when

25

that point is it's hard to tell.

~ederal

Ironically, this -- this
So we've been trying
It's

fiscal year, but it's quite ironic

The State, who administers

So you plan for
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So this entire amount is to cover

three years?

3

MR. MEDEIROS:

Yes

that is correct.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

t

Okay.

5

because

6

and yet it's to be allocated over three years

7

just was curious as to why the whole amount was

8

being shown I guess in this year's budget cycle.

9

t

MR. MEDEIROS:

you know

So I was just curious t

Yeah

t

if we're receiving the money now

t

I

because now is when it's finally

10

landing.

11

various reasons.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's finally becoming available

Okay.

Thank you.

14

Ms. Tavares?

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

t

t

for

Thank you.

Mr. Kane?

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Mr. Ni shiki ?

vehicles also?

19

MR. MEDEIROS:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Don

t

does this money fund

I meant you're --

The purchase of vehicles?
saying that -- yeah t you're saying

21

that you're going to give transportation

22

just curious

t

t

but I'm

does it follow the gamut of vehicles?

23

MR. MEDEIROS:

This particular funding

nOt Council

24

Member.

25

salaries t insurance t office supplies t rental fees t

t

This is operational funding for staff
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facilities r that sort of thing.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Rightr but obviously in some other

3

funding from the Federal government vehicles would

4

be also a part of itr wouldn't it?

5

MR. MEDEIROS:

That's correct r and that's another section

6

of funding I'm hoping at some point in the near

7

future that we'll be here asking you to accept some

8

other Federal money for equipment purchase.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Anyway r Mr. Chairman r I really

10

think we really need to look at this funding for

11

transportation for the people of Maui County.

12

don't know how efficient it is.

13

deficient it is.

14

lot of money as well as vehicles for this

15

transportation program r and I just think we need to

16

look at it.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's all.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Medeiros r Ms. Johnson

brought up a very good question.

19

three-year period r please?
MR. MEDEIROS:

I don't know how

You know r I know that we give a

18

20

I

What is the

The three-year period is Fiscal Year 2000

21

to -- Federal Fiscal Year 2000 to 2001 r 2001-2002 r

22

2002-2003.

23

I saYr ends todaYr so we're going back.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's the Federal fiscal year r which r as

So as her question, is this a

reimbursement?

Because those years are already
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completed, so just to help us understand.
MR. MEDEIROS:

Well, MEO has always

and I'm -- you

3

know, I shouldn't speak for MEO r but ultimately MEO

4

plans those funds

5

budget annually.

6

MEO then is large enough that if it doesn't get

7

these funds, it can ride it out until they finally

8

show up, but they do plan for it within their

9

budget.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

for those funds within their
So in a way it's a good thing that

Is it your understanding that the three

11

years the organization had to I guess up front the

12

money before receiving this $686,000, that in any

13

way the County of Maui's appropriations supplemented

14

that or provided for that up front to -- for the

15

time delay upon receiving this?

16

MR. MEDEIROS:

I think that's a question for MEO.

I do

17

know that within their system that they're able to

18

generate additional revenues, you know, so they're

19

not contingent 100 percent on, say, County or

20

Federal funding.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Victor, Mr. Reyes, if you will --

22

Ms. Capaloni would come and if you folks are able to

23

answer, would you please consider responding to the

24

question r please.

25

MR. REYES:

Yeah, Mr. Chair r I'd like also to bring Mona
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1

Capaloni, who's our Fiscal Director, as a resource

2

person.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, thank you.

4

MS. CAPALONI:

Let me give a little bit history of this

5

money.

Every year MEO will write the proposals,

6

which is to -- to the State on behalf of County, but

7

this money has to be released from Federal

8

government to the State and then passed to MEO, but

9

the way they wrote the proposal in 2000, 2001, we

10

wrote the proposal -- IFP proposal.

11

is for Federal year they call --

12

October 1st, 2000 to September 30th, 2001 for

13

Federal government is called Fiscal Year 2001.

14

therefore, here the money we turn in the IFP

15

proposal prior to the October 1st, 2000, and then we

16

prepared the proposal for 2002, so we -- according

17

to the time frame required, but this money in our

18

budget every year.

19

say this is the money going to corne in, but very

20

unfortunately this -- this is the first time since I

21

work for MEO the money didn't corne in the first

22

year, didn't corne in the second year, and then now

23

landed in this fiscal year.

24

concern, this money is already spent.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2000 -- which

s~arted

from

So

We already put it into budget,

As far as for MEO

Thank you for sharing that information.
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1

Because we needed to be clear whether this was going

2

to be from

3

the following year, but as you've already stated,

4

this money is basically

5

anymore.

6

you've already spent it.

7

replacing this money with funds you've already used

8

on behalf of receiving the grant.

9

MS. CAPALONI:

for this year and then next year and

it's not really there

I mean we're going to receive it, but

Yes.

So you're going to be

And this grant basically's always

10

reimbursement from a Federal government, actually

11

because the nature of a pass through, so it's

12

reimbursement which we have to go turn in the report

13

to County and County turn it in to State and then

14

State go ask Federal to draw down the money and then

15

coming back to County come back to us.

16

this money from the beginning is a reimbursement by

17

nature.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So it's a --

So, Mona, you and I are pretty much very

19

anal about money and numbers, so the interesting

20

thing -- and just help us understand.

21

or the County, then, pass through the single -- the

22

Federal Single Audit when you've provided the

23

service already and you never got the money?

24
25

MS. CAPALONI:

How would MEO

We don't have anything, but we do have a

letter from the State government.

Because when the
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1

information come out for IFP, it's coming from the

2

Federal government to give it to the State and the

3

State to us, so therefore, the auditor I have to

4

have that and the letter in my file to show the

5

auditor, say that this is the money actually, yes,

6

it will take so -- so many steps.

7

is -- on the Federal level it's -- it's designated

8

for Hawaii State, but due to technical -- with the

9

State_relationship between Federal government, they

Even the money

10

will hold it and not to release until certain

11

condition the Federal government -- the State

12

government met.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right.

14

MS. CAPALONI:

So they -- there's a lot of thing.

I think

15

if the Councilmen remembered couple years ago there

16

is a big issue on the State Department of

17

Transportation couldn't pass their audit, the

18

Federal audit, that are various reason delay the

19

delay the money to come through.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Knowing you, you're so very up on

21

all the, you know, changes in our procedures,

22

requirements of Federal funds, so just so we get it

23

very clear, MEO applies on behalf of the County, but

24

the County is the grant recipient or is it MEO, the

25

grant recipient?
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MS. CAPALONI;

Federal government Department of

2

Transportation -- Don can help met my understanding

3

all the money coming down from Federal government

4

from Department of Transportation has to be a pass

5

through.

6

then the State come to Federal t and for this money

7

coming to -- I mean State go to CountYt and that

8

this money still enter all the regulations t the

9

rules of the Federal government requires.

So the money always go to the State and

If this

10

moneYt if it goes to subcontractor t the

11

subcontractor has to be a non-profit agency to

12

receive this money.

13

regulation I understand t and that this money has

14

been coming for manYt many years t in this manner

15

coming from a Federal to State and State to County

16

and then County to MEO t since MEO is the only one

17

entered to subcontract to run the transportation

18

program.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And that's one of the

Thank you for your answers.

I think that

20

helped clear out some -- some questions that the

21

Committee may have had.

22

Mr. Medeiros t how much does the State keep of

23

this total money?

Or is this the total request or

24

is this the net amount after the State took their

25

share for doing nothing but accepting the moneYt
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giving us the
MR. MEDEIROS:

~heck?

The State -- the State may use up to 15

3

percent of the appropriation for program

4

administration.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And have they?

6

MR. MEDEIROS:

I believe they have.

7

8
9

10

I can't say for

certain/ but I'm sure they have.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

So this is the net after up to 15 percent

of the total grant from the Federal government?
MR. MEDEIROS:

Correct/ and after dividing it three ways/

11

because the County of Kauai and the County of Hawaii

12

also get a portion of

13

it.

it/ equal/ equal portion of

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

15

MR. MEDEIROS:

See/ Oahu doesn't come under it

16

be~ause

it

comes under the Metropolitan --

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right.

18

MR. MEDEIROS:

-- Planning Organization.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right.

20

MR. MEDEIROS:

So it's just the neighbor islands.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Are there any other

22

questions for our resource people from MEO?

23

they've helped me better understand this.

24

else?

25

helping to explain.

If not/ thank you.

524-2090

Anyone

Thank you very much for
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Okay, Members, are there any other questions

1

2

3

for Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane.

Not question, but I think one of the

4

previous comments regarding equipment, I think the

5

latest press release from Senator Inouye's office

6

talked about a million dollars coming for vehicle

7

replacement monies for transportation for the County

8

of Maui, million dollars from Federal government.

9

So I don't know where it is in the process, but I

10

believe -- I think it was Member Nishiki's comment

11

or question.

12

monies that's coming through is a million dollar for

13

County of Maui, among other issues that other

14

counties receive, but County of Maui got a million.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

19

A separate -- a separate grant or

Okay.
Thank you.

Thank you for that.

Any other questions?

Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Well, you know the question is

20

wherever there program is, I'd be curious to see if

21

we've missed any monies for any given year from the

22

Federal government or they actually make up.

23

Because if the money is constantly coming in, I

24

don't see why we need to provide vehicle

25

replacement, despite time and time again we see here

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 9/30/03

60

1

the buses are getting old t the buses are unsafe t why

2

would the Federal government fund the program

3

knowing that vehicles are unsafe or they are run

4

down?

5

program to be run by the government t if that is so,

6

Mr. Chairman, so --

7

and I think that's an answer for another committee

8

to look at and bring MEO and find out what the

9

funding is.

I cannot accept that kind oft you know t

and yet we constantly fund it,

And to date I've never -- well, there

10

may be, as you said, an audit that you know about,

11

but does it address, you know t this vehicle

12

replacement that --

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Well, the Federal

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

-- is constant?

We are aware that every year we go through

16

the review of the single audit that the Federal

17

government requires grantees who use Federal funds

18

and they must pass that review and examination.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Well, it's a question for

20

Mr. Medeiros t now that he's on, to make sure we get

21

from whatever committee is cast with that.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And if appropriate t either this Committee

23

or Mr. Molina's or another standing committee can

24

bring it

25

from this Committee to Mr. Medeiros's office for

UPt

but your question will be forwarded
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response.
Any other questions, Members?

2

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I have one.

Mr. Pontanilla.
If and when we receive the

6

million dollars, does it reflect our '03 budget or,

7

you know, how do we disburse that money?

8

it back in General Fund or --

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Do we put

It would be basically part of the appendix

10

of receiving grant monies and it will be -- we will

11

be amending whatever is the current year's fiscal

12

fiscal year budget we're working from, yeah.

13

already closed the book on last fiscal year, people,

14

so we only deal with the current.

15

the current.

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We

We only deal with

Thank you.

Okay, anything else?
Yeah, you know what?

Mr. Nishiki.
Maybe you know this answer to,

21

because of what Mr. Kane said.

So that money that

22

we gave this year was because that money that is now

23

being released was in question?

24

Joe's direction.

25

that's mine.

I think that was

I don't know if that was, but
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The money that we gave for bus --

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Vehicle transportation replacement.

-- replacement, yes.
Was that in

because we thought

5

that they weren't getting it from the Federal

6

government, which now Mr. Kane said we're getting?

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

10

It is
And if that is so, then that money

that comes to us, we should keep.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I understand and I know what you're driving

11

at, Mr. Nishiki, but is not the Chair's

12

understanding

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

-- of what is the County's funding for was

15

what we believed this County should participate in

16

the replacement program.

17

the whole ball.

18
19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

While we're talking about the

And please
I was going to wait until it went

to committee.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

Ms. Tavares.

replacement program.

20

22

We're -- we don't carry

-- keep it narrow, please.

Thank you.

Yeah, we got the statistics from

MEO in the last budget session and $1 million does
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1

not replace what nee<;is to be repla.ced on an annual

2

basis given their fleet inventory.

3

what the number was,but it was like more, much more

4

than $1 million.

5

cost, Mr. Medeiros, 250,OOO?

6

MR. MEDEIROS:

You can tell, what does one bus

Depending on what you're buying, anywhere

7

from 150 to 200.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

And I forget now

Yeah, you know, it seems like it

was 5 or 6 million dollars for doing the replacement

10

on the annual basis given their fleet size.

11

with the Federal money, I don't think it meets what

12

we contributed to be able to replace what the

13

schedule they'd like to replace.

14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So even

Okay, thank you for that.
Members, it is the Chair's recommendation to

16

have this Committee move forward the proposed

17

resolution to authorize acceptance of the grant

18

funds as well as to send to Council for passage for

19

first reading a bill for an ordinance amending

20

Appendix A of the 2004 Fiscal Year Budget as it

21

pertains to the Department of Transportation and

22

filing of all related communication attached to

23

Budget and Finance 13.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So moved.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Second.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

I have a motion from Mr. Nishiki, seconded

2

by Mr. Kane.

Discussion, Members?

3

in favor, say "aye."

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed say "no."
Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair
Nishiki and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

7

8
9

10

11

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution,
FIRST READING of bill, and FILING of
communication.

12

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Motion is carried.
Let us -- thank you very much, Mr. Medeiros.

14
15

Seeing none, all

Thank you very much for being here, MEO.

16

MR. MEDEIROS:

Council Chair -- I mean Budget Chair.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Medeiros.

18

MR. MEDEIROS:

I just want to extend on behalf of the

19

Director of Transportation that -- and also the

20

Budget Director that they're off island on Lanai.

21

That's why they're not here today.

22

should have said that in the beginning.

23

apologize.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I was remiss.
I

Thank you for that, but they were very

courteous in acknowledging that to the Chair, that
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1

Mr. Arakawa and his Administration was on Lanai

2

yesterday as well as this morning to receive

3

comments for the Fiscal Year 2005 Budget.

4

Members, we are on Budget 18.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:
10 : 45.

Mr. Chair.

Yes.
Can I request for a recess, please?

Sure.
Just for like seven minutes.

I would be happy to grant a recess to
(Gavel).

12

RECESS:

13

RECONVENE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Okay,

10:37 a.m.
10 :47 a.m.

We shall bring this Committee meeting for

the 30th of September, 2003 back to order.

18

ITEM NO. 18: PROPOSED RESOLUTION ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS
FROM THE STATE OF HAWAII, DEPARTMENT OF
DEFENSE; AND PROPOSED BILL AMENDING
THE FISCAL YEAR 2004 BUDGET RELATING TO THE
CIVIL DEFENSE AGENCY (C.C. No. 03-233)

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16
17

We are now on Item 18, Members.

We have

20

the third request for a resolution to accept grant

21

funds from the State of Hawaii regarding State

22

homeland security and a proposed bill for an

23

ordinance amending Appendix A of the 2004 Budget as

24

it pertains to the Civil Defense Agency.

25

morning we have Mr. Watanabe from our Civil Defense
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1

Agency.

2

MR. WATANABE:

Your comments, please.
Thank you, Chairman Hokama.

What you have

3

before you is the County resolution to accept and to

4

amend the budget.

5

itself, this program is being provided for the

6

purchase of specialized equipment to enhance the

7

capability of state and local agencies to prevent

8

and respond to incidents of terrorism involving the

9

use of chemical, biological, radiological, nuclear,

As far as the whole program

10

or explosive weapons, also for the protection of

11

critical infrastructure and preyention of terrorist

12

incidents, for costs related to the design,

13

development, and to conduct and evaluate exercises,

14

for the costs. related to design, development, and to

15

conduct training programs, and for the costs

16

associated with updating and implementing each state

17

homeland security strategy.
This particular grant is a continuation of

18
19

several grants from in the past.

In the past under

20

our budget we had it as a Domestic Equipment Program

21

grant.

22

reorganization with the State Homeland Security, the

23

Office of Domestic Preparedness, who we're getting

24

this grant from, moved to the Department Homeland

25

Security.

What had happened, because of the

So what has happened is regarding FY 2003
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1

State Homeland Security grant, we're getting a

2

portion of it.

3

That's broken down into $479,400 for equipment, and

4

$120,000 for administration, planning, exercises,

5

and training.
Chairman Hokama, that's my comments for now.

6

7

Our grant portion is $599,400.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Just one question before

8

I allow the Committee to ask their questions.

9

Fiscal Year 2003, as it's stated in the documents,

10

that is the State's fiscal year or the Federal

11

government's fiscal year?

12

MR. WATANABE:

Federal fiscal year.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Let's see.

The

This is

14

homeland security, so which would be -- I guess,

15

Mr. Kane, would be in your committee area.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The second whereas discusses the $120,000,

17
18

but it's -- it's talking about the hiring of an

19

individual to assist you, but in your opening

20

remarks you didn't talk about hiring an individual,

21

nor is the -- the agenda item similar to our first

22

item that we talked about this morning with LTA for

23

the prosecutor's office, no intention to hire an

24

additional person?

25

MR. WATANABE:

Oh, no.

I guess the way it was stated,
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1

when it says administration, that's what they were

2

referring to, hiring a person, so I'm looking to

3

hire an individual to, you know, do the

4

administration of the grant and also helping with

5

the exercise and training, and also with part of

6

this State Homeland Security assessment process that

7

we have gone through and we're almost finishing up

8

right now.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So, Mr. Chair, are we going to be

10

looking at an adjustment to our appendix with

11

respect to EP count at some later date, since

12

we're -- we're discussing also the portion of this

13

monies being used to hire an additional person to

14

administer this program?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you for that question.

I will have

16

Mr. Watanabe respond to that, because the way the

17

Chair had reviewed the documents, Members, if he

18

plans to go for a proposal through contract, then we

19

wouldn't be considering a budget amendment, since he

20

has in the proposed documents no LTA or any type of

21

position count adjustments.
So, Mr. Watanabe, in response to Mr. Kane's

22
23

question, in the administration of this monies, how

24

will you secure that individual?

25

MR. WATANABE:

Mr. Chair, I think -- I guess it's a
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1

failure on my part of understanding, you know, the

2

process that we're going through right now, but we

3

were looking at either one of two ways, either

4

through a contract or via, you know, hiring a person

5

through the regular personnel process contingent

6

upon the Federal funding.

7

you know, having to put that into the budget

8

amendment.

And I wasn't aware of,

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

10

MR. WATANABE:

But for now I'm not sure how I'm going to

11

do it.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Kane.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

And I'm

14

asking the question because what we have before us

15

is a cover letter dated September 12th.

16

ln the ordinance with the addition of the FY '03

17

State Homeland Security grant program of 599,400 and

18

then the attached resolution.

19

there are constraints because of the way the wording

20

of the resolution is.

21

availability and possible constraints of contracting

22

out, versus hiring an individual.

23

don't know if there are any constraints in that

24

respect.

25

are on the top of my mind.

The change

So I don't know if

It doesn't talk about the

Again -- and I

So anyway, that's one of my issues that
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The other, Mr. Chair, if I may, for the

1

2

479,400 for the equipment, which was identified by a

3

multi-disciplinary planning committee, are the Fire

4

Departments, Police Departments -- excuse me, the

5

Fire and Police Department as well as Civil Defense

6

going to be using this money for specific equipment?

7

Has equipment already been identified?

8

administrator that eventually will come on going to

9

be doing that I guess separating out the monies for

Is this

10

the equipment that will be utilized by those various

11

departments?

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Watanabe.

13

MR. WATANABE:

Okay, sure.

If you don't mind, let me kind

14

of back up on how this is all started back in 1999

15

with the State Domestic Equipment Program that was

16

identified at that time.

17

process of, first of all, coming up with a strategic

18

plan which was incorporated into the State.

19

moved along for each grant period for each year,

20

what happened is we had formed this

21

multi-disciplinary group committee.

22

committee involves the Fire Department, Police

23

Department, Public Works, Water Supply, Maui

24

District Health Office of the State Department of

25

Health, American Medical Response, who's the

We went through this whole

As we

Right now the
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1

provider for the emergency medical services, and

2

also Division of Conservation and Resources

3

Enforcement, State Department of Land and Natural

4

Resources, and ourself.

5

And what happened is when we found out that

6

these monies were coming down, what was required by

7

the Federal government was that we had to come up

8

with a list, a so-called wish list of our needs and

9

requirements.

So we went through that process, and

10

the process that we went through was sitting down,

11

identifying what everybody's needs are, and among

12

the group, you know, prioritize what kind of

13

equipment.

14

equipment that they can request.

15

we just would have to stay within the guidelines of

16

whatever costs that they allow us.

17

through this process, the -- we initially started

18

with most of the funding going to the Fire

19

Department, because of their trying to improve on

20

their hazardous materials and some of the other

21

equipment that they need.

22

list that has been identified as far as the type of

23

equipment, how much, and who gets it.

24

part of the grant process.

25

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

There's all various kinds of
And as you know,

As we went

So right now we have a

Mr. Chairman.

And that was

You've identified --
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1

in addition to County departments you've identified

2

State agencies.

3

constraints as to who gets portions of this money?

4

And again, I'm referencing are State agencies also

5

going to get a share of this money?

6

who's making the final determination as to who gets

7

what money?

8
9

MR. WATANABE:

Now, this money, are there

And if so, then

What happens is that for this particular

grant program, we brought in the Department of Land

10

and Natural Resources, DOCARE, the enforcement

11

branch.

12

would respond to any kind of an incident.

13

you can see, they're one of the law enforcement ends

14

that would be working, you know, with the harbors

15

and they become a law enforcement resource or an

16

asset.

17

determined that, you know, prioritizing who needs

18

what and try to divvy it up among themselves.

19

now we're looking at helping more with the Maui

20

District Health Office, so they'll be getting some

21

of the funds.

22

with the group, where some of the priorities are.

23

We did that because we looked at how we
And as

As far as the group itself, we kind of

Right

And the final -- final decision rests

Now, overall, the State has received funds to

24

help the State Civil Defense and what I would call

25

on the State level, so they'd be helping other
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1

departments also r but we consider r you know r like

2

the Maui District Health Office as a prime responder

3

in any kind of the terrorism incident r especially

4

it's a biological or a chemical.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I guess r Mr. Chairman r my final r

6

just to wrap this -- bring it all together is is

7

this money intended primarily -- from the Federal

8

government's perspective r does this money have

9

jurisdictional lines?

And I guess it sounds like

10

from your answer you said nOr without saying nOr but

11

you're saying the County is receiving the moneYr but

12

we're also administering this money to also go to

13

some State agencies r which seems kind of odd to mer

14

but that's -- you've described it as such.

15

State level r that other monies r is that coming

16

through to County?

17

there some reciprocation?

18

some of it's going to State agencies

19

understand when we have emergencies r we all got to

20

be cooperative r I understand that partr but does

21

that also compromise the ability with the monies

22

that we have because now we're giving up some of

23

that monies to State agencies r whereas the State

24

is -- are they helping the County agencies as well?

25

MR. WATANABE:

N0 1

From the

In other words r is there --is
We're getting a fundr
and I

the funding comes to the CountYr and as
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1

far as all our County departments/ it's the monies

2

that corne through us that we help them.

3

you know/ unless they decide to -- let's say/ for

4

example/ if they want to help the airports or the

5

harbors through the State what I'd call system/ they

6

could funnel that part of the money down to those

7

State departments.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The State/

So is the State monies going to the

State -- or the County District Health Office?

And

10

if the answer is no/ is it because the County funds

11

are being used to fund a State function?

12

MR. WATANABE:

In this program I need to go back and

13

check.

14

flowing down to them/ because the -- on the health

15

and medical side of it/ there was a separate funding

16

that was provided.

17

administered through the health department.

18
19

I suspect that there may be some monies

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
~

Thank you/ Mr. Watanabe.

Chairman/ thank you.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Those funds are being

Ms. Johnson?

Mr. Molina?

Mr. Nishiki?

No.

Mr. Pontanilla?
No.

Ms. Tavares?

Mr. Carroll?

Okay.

And I

assume on behalf of Mr. Mateo/ who's absent today
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and myself, this is a Countywide consideration?

2

MR. WATANABE:

Yes, it is.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Any other questions for

4

Mr. Watanabe as it regards to receiving

5

approximately $600,OOO?

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

I got one.

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you.

In regards to that

$120,000, you saying that you1re going to be hiring

10

an individual to assist the Civil Defense in

11

administering the Homeland Security Grant Program,

12

so this would be on a yearly basis?

13

MR. WATANABE:

As far as for this funding, this is only

14

for this grant period of time, grant program.

15

whether or not, you know, future funding1s going to

16

provide for that, it1s questionable.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So as far as the person itself,

18

this individual, once we hire him for the civil

19

defense, you1re looking at an addition to your

20

organization --

21

MR. WATANABE:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

MR. WATANABE:

Now,

Yeah.
going forward?

Yeah, we1re looking for an additional

24

person that would be -- their employment would be

25

contingent upon, you know, this Federal monies that
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1

are available, and if in the future there's, you

2

know, future funding for, you know, hiring

3

personnel, you know, we'd like to continue that.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Chair.

Okay, thank you.

Seeing no other requests

6

for questions or comments.

We will send a letter to

7

the agency, though, to have them clarify the

8

approach to hiring of an individual and which

9

procedure they will consider to utilize as well as

10

the advantage of ensuring quality and fairness in

11

the selection process.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
Can we also request, if there's no

15

objection, to the list of equipment that's being

16

considered for purchase with this monies?

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

others?

19

for a response in writing.

20

Okay.

We'll include that request.

Any

Okay, we'll send it forward to Mr. Watanabe

The Chair's recommendation, Members, is to

21

recommend adoption of the resolution to Council as

22

well as passage on first reading a bill for an

23

ordinance to amend the Fiscal Year 2004 Budget as it

24

pertains to the County's Civil Defense Agency and

25

filing of all appropriate communications attached to
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Budget and Finance 18.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So moved.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Second.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I have a motion from Mr. Nishiki, seconded

5

by Mr. Kane.

6

in

7

MS. KOLLER:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MS. KOLLER:

Discussion, Members?

Seeing none, all

Mr. Chair.
Yes, Tamara.
Just for clarification, do we -- do we need

10

to add to this the option of having one LTA

11

position?

12

hiring an individual and we don't have this

13

specified in the Appendix A, I'm not sure, maybe

14

Corporation Counsel can tell us whether we would

15

need to revise -- have a future budget amendment.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Because if Mr. Watanabe goes the route of

Thank you for that question.

Okay,

17

Members, just be aware we do have a motion on the

18

floor and the Chair will ask Corporation Counsel for

19

her comments.

20

MS. FUJITA VILLAROSA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

It might be

21

prudent to amend the bill to add the one LTA

22

position.

23

depending on the scope of this individual's

24

responsibilities, we may run into problems in hiring

25

somebody via contract.

Because as I was reading the resolution,

I don't know for sure,
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1

because I don't know exactly what this person would

2

be doing.

3

special -- a specialist or anything like that, but

4

at least this way, then, Civil Defense would have

5

the option of hiring somebody through, you know, one

6

LTA position.

I don't know if we need some kind of a

Also, I just wanted to mention that there is

7
8

a typo.

9

Program should be underlined.

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

FY 2003 State Homeland Security Grant

Okay, thank you for that.

That would be in

the ordinance proposal.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Double letter B.

Okay, Members, the Chair would recommend a

14

motion to amend, one, to do the corrective stylistic

15

comments provided by Corporation Counsel, as well as

16

adding the language that, one, provided the

17

disbursements for salaries and premium pay is

18

limited to 1.0 LTA equivalent personnel.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So moved.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Second.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

To amend.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I have a motion from --

Motion from Mr. Nishiki, seconded by

24

Mr. Kane to amend the main motion to add the ability

25

for one LTA position, as well as the correction and
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1

underscoring requirements for the ordinance under

2

Civil Defense Agency subletter B.

3

Seeing none, all in favor, say "aye."

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed say "no."
Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair
Nishiki and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

7

8
9
10

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

11

ACTION:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

Motion is carried.

13

as amended.

14

all in favor, say "aye."
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

VOTE: AYES:

21
22

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

25

Councilmembers Carroll, Johnson, Kane,
Molina, Pontanilla, Tavares, Vice-Chair
Nishiki and Chair Hokama.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

23
24

Seeing none,

Opposed say "no."

18

20

Now to the main motion

Any further discussion?

15

19

Discussion?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution,
FIRST READING of revised bill, and
FILING of communication.

Motion is carried.

Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Watanabe.
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MR. WATANABE:

Mr. Chairman, just one comment.

I'd like

Like I said~ it

2

to thank you for that amendment.

3

was a failure on my part of understanding the

4

process, and thank you, Chairman and Council.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

ITEM NO.

Thank you for your time.

33: CONTRACT NO.

C2169

(TOTER INCORPORATED)

(Contract No. C2169)
7

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, we are now on item Budget and

Finance 33, which is Contract C2169, which is a

10

contract between the County of Maui and Toter

11

Incorporated.

12

also available as resource, Members, should you have

13

any questions on this item as it regards to the

14

Department of Finance.

15

to represent the Director of Finance, Mr. Regan, who

16

is also with the Mayor on the island of Lanai.

Okay, thank you.

Okay, let's see.

17

18

Arakawa.

19

program, please?

20

MR. ARAKAWA:

We do have Mr. King

Mr. King has been authorized

We have Deputy Director

Comments for the Committee regarding this

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

At the -- at the

21

September 19th Council meeting Contract No. C2169

22

was referred to the Budget and Finance Committee.

23

The contract with Toter Inc. is for the purpose of

24

supplying residential refuse containers for phase II

25

of automated refuse collection, which is planned for
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1

the Kihei District.

2

process of being delivered to the individual

3

individual accounts, and we do have a projected

4

start of automated pickup that's scheduled for now

5

in early November of this year.

6

Division Chief John Harder and myself are available

7

to answer any questions that the Committee may have.

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

The carts are presently in the

And our Solid Waste

The Chair will also note that

we do have Mr. Harder, and the Chair has also asked

10

and he has agreed to be present, we have Mr.

11

excuse me, I get one memory lapse, Mr. Ed --

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Espiritu.

-- Espiritu -- thank you, Members -- from

14

United Public Workers representing our employees,

15

should you have any questions regarding comments or

16

concerns regarding this specific contract.

17

open up to the members.'

18

Committee Chairman.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So I

Mr. Molina, as our standing

Thank you, Mr. Chai rman .

I don't

20

know if this question is more appropriate for the

21

representative from the Finance Department, but

22

looking at the contract, the time of performance was

23

from August 18, 2003 to August 29, 2003.

24

clarification's sake, why is the contract after the

25

fact?
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

MR. KING:

3

4
5

Mr. King?

I'm not real sure what you mean by after the

fact.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

sitting here, it's what, September --

6

MR. KING:

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

8

MR. KING:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

Yeah, it's -- well, today we're

MR. KING:

Oh, in terms of when the contract was -Right.

executed?
Uh-huh.

According to this contract certification, it

11

was executed on June 12th, 2003, according to what I

12

have here.

13
14

Let me look.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Excuse me, Mr. Chairman, just point

of information.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Kane.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Maybe we need to explain that this

17

contract was requested to come to Committee, and

18

whoever did maybe should just state that, because I

19

think the question -- the question that Mr. Molina

20

is asking is a result of the dates, but this is an

21

already executed contract and it was requested by a

22

member of this body to have come to the Committee

23

for further review, but it's something that's after

24

the fact because it came from a list of executed

25

contracts.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

That is correct r Mr. Kaner and I believe I

had concerns that I was going to bring up

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

-- regarding this contract.

One was the

5

Chair's understanding was at that time there was no

6

agreement with our collective bargaining agentr and

7

so how do we approach the phasing in of this type of

8

programs?

9

Union r for whatever reason r had a major concern and

And what would have happened if the

10

phase II was not planning to move forward r yet we've

11

expended all this money and what would we do?

12

Especially if they're going to deliver the bins r the

13

service is not provided within a reasonable timer

14

I'm sure each of you will get phone calls r why.

15

And so the Chair was using this contract as a

16

way to be -- one r have all of us informed from both

17

the employee's bargaining agent's point of view r

18

should you folks require that r as well as to get the

19

status from the Department and Division on what's

20

happening with phase IIr since we've anted up quite

21

a bit of money.

22

that the contract was before June 30th to encumber

23

the previous year's funding r otherwise that would

24

have been part ofr what I would assume r a small

25

amount for bond requirements.

And if you notice r they made sure
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So that's part of the background.

1

And I

2

thank Mr. Kane for that question, because I think

3

that was the Chair's intent to have us informed

4

through the finance responsibilities.

5

gone to your committee, too, Mr. Molina.

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

It could have

Thank you for that

7

clarification, Chairman.

I have another question

8

here.

9

Carolina-based company, did they assist in any way

Regarding the company itself, it's a North

10

with the delivery?

11

here as well as part of the contractual agreement,

12

or was it just they just sent the containers out?

13

MR. KING:

Did they send a representative

Toter has had representatives on island a

14

couple times during the contract period to set up

15

the delivery system.

16

with a local company that's actually subcontracting

17

with them to handle the delivery, but they've had

18

representatives on island to develop the delivery

19

plan, and, you know, set up the parameters.

20
21
22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

Currently they've contracted

And approximately how many

containers were delivered?
MR. KING:

The contract was for 4,800 containers, of which

23

4,300 plus will be delivered to residents and

24

approximately 500 delivered to us -- have already

25

been delivered to us, you know, for use over the
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year to service new accounts.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

Okay, thank you.

Okay, Mr. Nishiki, questions
No.

-- for the Department?

Mr. Pontanilla?

No.

Ms. Tavares?
No.

Mr. Carroll?

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane?

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

So for

11

clarification, Mr. Chair, your concern was that this

12

contract was executed in June prior to -- prior to

13

the -- the Union agreeing to I guess the terms of

14

this -- of this contract?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Well, Members, if you had the opportunity

16

to review yesterday's comments from Mr. Espiritu,

17

and that's why he's also here today, and he can

18

speak for himself, there was a concern that the

19

bargaining agent was unduly delaying the process of

20

moving phase II forward.

21

speak for himself, but there was some concerns about

22

having forward -- things moving forward without

23

consultation or agreement by the collective

24

bargaining agent which represents the employees.

25

And so if you want, we can have Mr. Espiritu give

And, again, I'll let him
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1

you his comments specifically, but he did write a

2

I thought a quite detailed letter explaining the

3

Union's position as it regards to moving phase II

4

forward.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chairman, I'm interested to hear

6

Mr. Espiritu, but I'd like to first hear from the

7

representative of the Department of Finance on this

8

movement or the delay of the movement, since we can

9

see that the agreement to perform and be completed

10

were scratched out and refilled with later dates,

11

why that particular amendment to the agreement and

12

provide some background to that.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. KING:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. King, can you respond to the question?

I'm not sure I can without
I believe this is from page 2 of the

16

contract, Members, under time of performance.

17

will see what was originally in the contract and

18

then you see handwritten revisions and initials of

19

appropriate personnel, I'm assuming.

20
21

22
23
24
25

MR. HARDER:

You

Mr. Harder.

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I think I can

address that, since I was -CHAIR HOKAMA:

Use the microphone, please, Mr. Harder.

Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You can use your microphone, but if,

yeah, you can bring it closer to your mouth.
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MR. HARDER:

Yeah, I'll try to address that.

After we had

2

selected the contractor and were negotiating the

3

contract, actually had sent the contract to them, we

4

were informed that we had an opportunity to -- at no

5

additional cost to obtain a newer version of the

6

carts, a newer version that was just being put into

7

production.

8
9

The carts that we're getting in Kihei are
slightly different from the carts we got in Kahului.

10

They're a little bit squatter profile, wider base,

11

and more stable.

12

improvements, as a newer version.

13

in that discussion they said because it's this newer

14

version that's just going into production, it would

15

take them a little bit longer to get that -- that

16

cart out to us.

17

in the unsigned stage, you know, we felt that

18

amending that portion of the contract would be in

19

the best interest of the County.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And it had some other minor
And at that time

And because the contract was still

The other question I have is I guess

21

with respects to any role that the Union had in this

22

agreement and the communication or if there was lack

23

of communication, if that can be clarified as to --

24

or is the delay simply because of the delivery of

25

the equipment?

Is that the reason for the delay?
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MR. HARDER:

There was a number of all fairly small and,

2

you know, minor issues that caused the delays this

3

time, this phase of operations.

4

something, in any statements I made when we -- when

5

we sent out a public notice to let people know that

6

things were going to be delayed, I did not mean in

7

any sense to basically say that the Union, you know,

8

was delaying the contract.

9

concerned, they did at all times, you know,

First, to clarify

As far as I was

10

cooperate with us and discuss things with us.

11

statement really had to do with the fact that there

12

was a lot of transition within the Union

13

administration at the time and was one of the things

14

that, at least from my standpoint, you know, made

15

things a little bit

16

longer for us.

17

this, you know, undue delays by the Union or holding

18

onto papers too long or anything like that.

19

fact, it was probably, if anything, I would say it's

20

my fault because I was just unfamiliar with a lot of

21

the Union negotiation process.

22

My

you know, take a little bit

But, you know, in no way at all was

In

However, there was a number of things that

23

compounded the delays in start up, the first one

24

being the trucks themselves.

25

representative went to the mainland to -- to check

When our
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1

out the trucks before we accepted them and had them

2

put on the barge, he found some deficiencies, minor

3

deficiencies, but it kind of required that they go

4

back to the factory and get fixed up.

5

trucks got here there were still minor deficiencies,

6

which the supplier has corrected, but, you know,

7

it's caused us a little delay, and it seems like

8

things compounded.

Then when the

9

I wouldn't think that anything that happened

10

was unusual, except that when we did phase I and we

11

were kind of anticipating all kinds of things

12

cropping up, nothing did and it went perfectly

13

smooth, and so it just made things a little more

14

difficult here, but I don't think that the delays

15

we've experienced and the fact that we've had to set

16

back the date is anything unusual for phasing in

17

automation.

18

phases that were delayed months, you know, some

19

longer, and mainland programs had the same thing.

20

So some of it's equipment delivery, some of it's the

21

cart delivery, and some of it was I think a -- you

22

know, just difficulty in finalizing an agreement

23

with the Union, which was as much our fault, my

24

fault as anybody's.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I mean in Honolulu they've had numerous

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
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I'm done.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Johnson.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

The cost per unit, you know, if

4

you looked at 4,800 units, is that for the cart and

5

the cans, you know, the 50

6

$52.

I guess it's not quite

That's -- that's including the whole thing?

7

MR. HARDER:

Yeah, the cart is the can.

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

MR. HARDER:

Oh, the cart is, all right.

Yeah, we -- ih order to distinguish between a

10

trash can, which everybody has, and these

11

specialized wheeled refuse containers, we call them

12

carts.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

MR. HARDER:

Oh, okay.

Yeah, wheeled carts.

It's -- when you hear

15

us talk about carts, they're specifically the larger

16

wheeled containers, but, yeah, they're trash cans.

17

The price included the 96 gallon -- 4,800 96-gallon

18

carts and the delivery to -- you know, to the front

19

of the properties of about 4,300 of them.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So -- well, then I guess

21

that isn't so bad, because I was thinking that it

22

seemed kind of expensive if we're just looking at,

23

you know, a trash can, but I guess because of the

24

fact that they're heavy duty and they will withstand

25

a lot, plus they have wheels and
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2

MR. HARDER:

about six bids on this one?

3

MR. KING:

4

MR. HARDER:

5

6
7

In actuality, what did we get, Greg, we got

Approximately.
Of which Toter was the lowest by a couple

dollars.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And what's the warranty on

these carts?

8

MR. KING:

I think it's one year.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10

MR. KING:

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

One year, okay.

It's pretty standard.
Okay.

Because, you know, I

12

just -- I was a little concerned.

13

plastici is that correct?

14

MR. HARDER:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

17

Because they're

Yes.
And they will withstand -- because

it seems like kind of an odd material to pick for -MR. HARDER:

The plastic carts are pretty much the

18

standard in the industry.

Honolulu has been using

19

them for almost a decade now, as they phased in

20

their program.

21

them for two reasons, or the industry uses them for

22

two reasons.

23

second is their flexibility.

24

them up at the arm, they do have a tendency to

25

squeeze in and squeeze out, whereas a metal can

I'm assuming, you know, they use

One is they're lighter weight, and
Because when you pick
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~ebound

1

would not respond or

2

has had good results with theirs.

3

unusual failures.

4

Lanai for about ten years

5

lifespan of a cart is assumed to be about ten years.

6

And we're in the process now -- or we did last year

7

of sending some of our spare carts from the new

8

phases over to Lanai to replace some of their carts

9

that are starting to wear

10

the most part

l

NO

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

l

In factI we've had automation on
and essentially the

l

but they have

OUtl

l

for

OkaYI thank you.

One second
Mr. Molina

l

l

please

l

Mr. Pontanilla.

questions?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

Public Works.

20

any storage fees?

21

since we're keeping 500 of those carts

22

going to store those carts?
MR. HARDER:

you know

I

14

23

Honolulu

lasted ten years.

11

13

like that.

No.

Mr. Nishiki?
No.

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you

I

Chair.

Question for

From August 29th to todaYI did we pay
And the second question is that

OkaYI first question

l

yes

l

where are we

because we asked

l

24

them to hold onto the carts for an additional month

25

I think we're paying about $4 / 000 in additional
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1

storage at their lot where they're holding the carts

2

right now/ works out to I think about two thou -- I

3

mean $2 a cart.

4

extras are basically going into a storage area that

5

we're leasing from Kahului Trucking and Storage down

6

near the harbor/ down near the main Kahului Trucking

7

garage there.

8

extra carts that we picked up during phase I.

9

used most of those.

10

The 500 carts that we received the

We leased that last year to store the
We've

We had about 100 left/ so we've

moved these 500 into there.

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

12

MR. HARDER:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

MR. HARDER:

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So what is the fees for that?

I think it's about 900 a month.
A month?

Yeah.
There's no facilities within

16

the County that we can store 600 or 500 that you

17

have and the 100?

18

MR. HARDER:

No.

We looked pretty hard last year.

We

19

are -- Solid Waste program is fairly restricted

20

already at the Wailuku Baseyard/ and/ I mean/ that's

21

why in the longer term we're looking at other

22

alternatives.

23

know/ use most of the baseyard facilities there are

24

also strapped for space.

25

find any space/ available County space to store

Because the highways people who/ you

So we were not able to
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these.

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

MR. HARDER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

This is covered space?

Yeah, covered, secured.
Okay, secure. Thank you, Chair.

Thank you.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Carroll?

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane?

Just one final note.

In the very

8

beginning in the scope there's a document entitled

9

furnishing and delivery of residential refuse

10

containers to Department of Public Works, et cetera,

11

which documents are on file in the office of the

12

Director of Finance and are hereby referred to as

13

made part of this agreement.

14

specifics of this contract is talking about the

15

4,800 -- 4,800 containers, each being 96 gallons,

16

the specs, that's where the specs are?

17

MR. HARDER:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is that where the

Yes.
Okay.

I just wanted to clarify that.

19

And then the 500 additional, since the 4,300 are

20

going for the phase -- for the Kihei phase of this

21

project, the other 500 you said were for

22

anticipating either new accounts in the area or to

23

replace -- I don't know if it was intertwined,

24

replacing some deteriorating cans out in Lanai?

25

MR. HARDER:

Yeah.

Well, the basis of those extra carts
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1

were to be to service new accounts.

When we

2

implemented phase -- phase 1 in Kahului, we did the

3

same thing, purchased about 500 additional carts.

4

By the end of the first year, we had gotten almost

5

350 new accounts, so we had about 150 left over

6

towards the ends of last fiscal year.

7

mentioned, we sent 100 of those to Lanai.

8

carts are not failing right and left.

9

know, basically don't require immediate replacement,

And as I
The Lanai

They, you

10

but we felt that, again, this year if we -- if we

11

get about the same number of new accounts in the

12

Kihei area, that we would still have 100 to back up

13

Lanai.

14

next fiscal year's budget be putting in a request to

15

replace the Lanai carts, because we figure by the

16

time we go through the bid process and order and

17

delivery, it would be about two years from now,

18

which -- at which time it would probably be

19

appropriate to start replacing all of the carts.

20

We will most likely either probably in the

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

My other question is is there on the

21

horizon a consideration for smaller cans that can be

22

accommodated by the same truck, 64 gallon versus 96

23

gallon?

24

don't mean to wander too far, a rate structure that

25

would accommodate smaller cans for smaller accounts?

And along that lines, and Mr. Chair, I
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1

MR. HARDER:

First question

l

yes 1 actually 1 during the

2

first phase

3

carts that we ordered l we ordered 100 64s 1 just_to

4

accommodate requests primarily mainly by seniors

5

people that didn't want to move around such a big

6

cart.

7

those smaller carts.

8

they started using the bigger carts

9

pretty easy to maneuver and they didn't have any

l

the Kahului phase

l

of the 500 extra

l

I think we had about 40 actual requests for
Most of the seniors found once
that they were

l

10

problems with them

11

64-gallon carts on hand for those people who would

12

request them.

13

l

but we do have additional

SecondlYI there has been discussion

14

internally about some form of a variable rate

15

structure, and we have submitted a discussion of

16

those possibilities 1 those options to the Public

17

Works Committee at their request, and we would be

18

more than happy to discuss that in detail with them.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Chair

l

finallYI are

20

these cans recyclable?

21

they're done with their useful life, can they be all

22

grinded up.

23

MR. HARDER:

They're plastic.

They are recyclable.

So when

They're high density

24

polyethylene, which is the same thing as in milk

25

jugs.

The problem being that our local recycler
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1

that handles the plastic, the high density

2

polyethylene, his grinder/shredder only has about a

3

10-inch wide opening.

4

him, about the possibility in the future of getting

5

a bigger shredder.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We have discussed this with

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Okay, thank you.

So I'm assuming what the

8

Department is telling this Committee is that space

9

we use from Department of -- State of Hawaii DAGS,

10

as well as our use of the Pu'unene properties,

11

cannot take care of storage, that we've got to go

12

and pay somebody to store equipment and material.

13

We got couple of hundred acres at Pu'unene under

14

executive order for use, so those acreages is not.

15

available for your Department to utilize and we're

16

going to pay maybe up to $15,000 for storage?

17

MR. HARDER:

I'm not sure exactly what is available.

We

18

asked the question quite a bit.

19

really not looking at. storing on open land.

20

know, we wanted not only enclosure, but security.

21

Once these carts get out, we have -- as long as

22

there's a cart in front of somebody's house, we're

23

assuming they have a paid account, so it's very hard

24

for us to track them.

25

number on them, but we did want to keep some

However, we're
You

They have a little serial
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security.
Second, the issue being that we really did

2
3

want something close to the Wailuku Baseyard because

4

the carts that we are -- the extra carts that we're

5

receiving are unassembled, you know, 500 assembled

6

carts would take a lot more with wheels and lids and

7

everything on them, take a lot more room to store

8

than the parts and -- pieces and parts.

9

needed a place where we could on a regular basis

So we

10

sometimes a couple times a week get to and assemble

11

a half a dozen carts and deliver them to the

12

customers.

13

and get with the Deputy and see if we can find

14

something.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But we will -- I'll follow up on this

I think the County needs to review it.

I

16

don't know why we paying people lease money or

17

rental money when we've got property, and I would

18

rather we just ante up and create storage for all

19

the departments.

20

from your statement is that when you talked about

21

part of the delay, I guess, was that you went to

22

talk to the Union and that that was maybe one of the

23

factors in the delay.

24

accompany you folks when you guys talk contracts?

25

You mean the -- for Public Works Department each

I mean, geez.

My last question

Personnel Service does not
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division goes out and does their thing regarding

2

contracts t so you don't take a contracts officer or

3

Personnel Services to ensure that we are fulfilling

4

terms and agreements of a negotiated collective

5

bargaining agreement or even Corporation Counsel?

6

MR. HARDER:

In general we did not get into a negotiation

7

phase on this.

It was basically an extension of an

8

existing supplemental agreement that had been

9

negotiated for phase It and I think my discussions

10

with Eddie were really more informal t and t you know t

11

how are things going, what can we do to move things

12

along.

13

what I would consider negotiations.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I didn't -- I don't think it was actually

Okay.

Well t I'm going to ask Mr. Espiritu

15

to come forward, because in his written explanation

16

of the Union's point of view t he states that the

17

union has always been willing to negotiate automated

18

refuse collection.
Mr. Espiritu t your comments t please.

19
20

MR. ESPIRITU:

Good morning.

The Union has sat down with

21

the CountYt oh, I believe it was three years ago t

22

four years ago.

23

called automated refuse at the time.

24

1995 negotiating session with the County in regards

25

to the current Uku Pau task work agreement.

The initial request for -- wasn't
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1

the proposals from the County at that time was new

2

technology and the -- there was no explanation what

3

new technology was, although from the Union's side,

4

when we interpret that, we felt that's automation.

5

After 1995 there was an attempt to privatize

6

refuse collection pi'ck up.

We were successful in

7

stopping that.

8

Mayor Apana he approached us to earnestly discuss

9

automated refuse pick up.

And in the last Administration with

We reached agreement for

10

phase 1 I believe two years ago in formal

11

negotiating sessions that took place both here on

12

Maui and on Oahu.

13

interest in the committee.

14

got stuck a little-bit, and through discussions with

15

former State Director Gary Rodrigues and Mayor Apana

16

we were able to come up with an agreement, a

17

settlement agreement authorizing or agreeing to

18

phase 1 of automated refuse, which was in Kahului.

Mayor Apana took personal
It got kind of slow and

19

Basically phase II in this agreement is just

20

an extension of phase I, and that's why maybe there

21

was no formal negotiating session because phase I

22

and phase II does not talk about or it mentions just

23

the keeping of the solid waste employees in refuse

24

collection in refuse.

25

the master agreement, was that the 41 employees that

That was one of the things in
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1

were in refus e at the time not goin g to be

2

disp laced .

3

phase II just adds to that by inco rpor ating

4

anot her area , and we're stil l not look ing at

5

disp lacin g anybo dy, but the conc ern was that -or

6

the Depa rtmen t want ed the abil ity to move peop
le

7

temp orari ly, prim arily to move refus e colle ctor
s,

8

not driv ers, beca use they 're going to have enou
gh

9

driv ers, but to move refus e colle ctor s from Wailu
ku

10

Base yard to eith er Maka wao or Laha ina.

11

the discu ssion s that I've had with John and with

12

Geor ge Corr ea, we came up with the agree ment for

13

phas e II.

14

And so in

Phase II also inclu ded -- what the Coun ty

15

want ed to inclu de in the agree ment , whic h was
the

16

hang up, was when we first sat at the table we

17

want ed to get this out as soon as we could .

18

subm itted the docum ents and they want ed to add
the

19

langu age -- inste ad of signi ng a sepa rate

20

supp leme ntal agree ment whic h woul d allow them to

21

move peop le, they want ed to add this into the

22

langu age of the cont ract.

23

that.

24

in term s of crea tion of a sepa rate base yard and

25

othe r area s that were not part of the initi al

That took awhi le.

Then we

We did

And then there were othe r issue s that came up
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1

agree ment .

2

said r does not -- does not talk abou t actu al bodi
es.

Beca use phas e I and phas e IIr like I

3

In the next phas e r the way we envi sion the

4

next phas e and talki ng to John and Geor ge and
the

5

peop le in refus er the next phas e will inclu de
the

6

poss ibili ty of havin g to move peop le or what are
we

7

going to do as we conti nue to talk abou t expa nding

8

this autom ated refus e serv ice.

9

we take away the route s r the manu al route s we're
r

Beca use as we -- as

10

going to have peop le that are -- that may be sitti
ng

11

on the side .

12

3 of this nego tiatio ns need s to be a form al

13

nego tiatin g sessi on r beca use we'v e got to take
thei r

14

of these peop le that going to be on the side .

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And that 's why the next phas e or phas e

And thank you for that r Mr. Espi ritu.

You

16

know r it's not the inten t of this Comm ittee to
be

17

part of that nego tiatio ns.

18

that 's betw een your nego tiato rs as well as the

19

Coun ty nego tiato rs.

20

I know you are awar e that thing s that need to rema
in

21

conf iden tial beca use of cont ract sens itivi ties
can

22

rema in so.

23

Comm ittee r this progr am -- you know I've been
r

24

follo wing it for a long time .

25

for many , many year s r as you are well awar e of,
and

We unde rstan d that

And we are in open sessi on r so

But for myse lf r as Chair man of this

We'v e had it on Lana i

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS r INC.
(808)

524-2 090

BF 9/30/ 03

103

1·

whil e we were pleas ed

2

phas e I was movi ng along quite succ essfu lly, for

3

what ever reaso n there seem s to be a need to do
spins

4

in the writ ten medi a.

5

or I was plea sed to hear

And so we are, then, throu gh that type of

6

infor mati on, whet her you want to cons ider it

7

relia ble and accu rate, one is blam ing the Unio n
for

8

not movi ng it forw ard, and then of cour se the othe
r

9

thing s that we hear is that the Depa rtmen ts -or

10

the Depa rtmen t and Divi sion is not doing thei r
part

11

in maki ng this happ en so that even tuall y the

12

resid ent and the taxpa yer gets the serv ice that

13

they 've been asked to ante up for.

14

So I've used this cont ract and this forum to

15

help both the Depa rtmen t and for your selve s as
our

16

barg ainin g repr esen tativ es of the empl oyees to
state

17

on the reco rd what is factu al, what is accu rate,
and

18

what is curr ent.

19

tend to hear , and we alwa ys get a spin doct or's

20

pers pect ive, and more than like ly it's not some
one

21

who' s eith er in oper ation s or repre sents the

22

empl oyee s.

23

for being here this morn ing.

24
25

MR. ESPIR ITU:

I'm tired of the spin s that we

And I thank both the Depa rtmen t and you

Chai r, just to state on the reco rd, if that

was the reaso n you want ed me here , it is the Unio
n's
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1

beli ef that the Coun ty could have deliv ered the

2

carts at any time afte r we reach ed the tenta tive

3

agree ment , but -- and I can unde rstan d thei r

4

pers pect ive wher e they want as a signe d agree ment

5

befo re they 're going to do anyth ing, but once we
had

6

reach ed the tenta tive agree ment and the docum ent
had

7

been revie wed by corp . Coun sel and subm itted , the

8

Coun ty could have -- the Depa rtmen t could have
gone

9

out and deliv ered the carts at thei r conv enien ce,

10

what ever was nece ssary .

11

delay in the carts getti ng here , but once we had

12

reach ed a tenta tive agree ment , it is our belie f
that

13

they could have gone and deliv ered .

14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I unde rstan d there was a

And that is from histo ric prac tices that

your Unio n and the Coun ty has done in the past?

16

MR. ESPIR ITU:

Yes.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay , thank you.

18

Mr. Moli na, ques tions for eith er Depa rtmen t

19

or Unio n?

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

VICE -CHA IR NISH IKI:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.

Mr. Nish iki?
No.

Mr. Pont anill a?

Mr. Carr oll?

No.
Mr. Kane ?

Ms. John son?
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1

Okay , thank you very much , Mr. Espi ritu for being

2

here .

3

MR. ESPIR ITU:

Than k you.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Depa rtmen t, any othe r comm ents rega rding

5

Cont ract C216 9?

6

the Chai r's recom mend ation , afte r we'v e had this

7

revie w of this cont ract, that I am satis fied that

8

we -- I woul d recom mend filin g of this cont ract.

9

Okay , seein g none , Mem bers, it is
J

VICE-CHAIR NISH IKI:

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So move d.
Seco nd.

I have a motio n from Mr. Nish iki, secon ded

12

by Mr. Moli na to file Cont ract C216 9 unde r Budg
et

13

and Finan ce 33 and Comm ittee -- and any attac hed

14

comm unica tions .

15

"aye ."

Disc ussio n?

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

VOTE: AYES:

19
20
21
22

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

All in favo r, say

Oppo sed say "no."
Coun cilme mber s Carr oll, John son, Kane ,
Moli na, Pont anill a, Vice -Cha ir Nish iki
and Chai r Hoka ma.
None .
None .
None .
Coun cilme mber s Mate o and Tava res.

MOTION CARRIED.

23

ACTION:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

ITEM NO. 34: CONTRACT NO. G160 3 (MAUl RECYCLING
GROUP)
(Con tract No. G160 3)

Recom mend ing FILIN G of cont ract.

Moti on is carri ed.

Than k you.
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1

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The last item I think we are able to

3

finis h/ hope fully / will be 34.

4

Cont ract G160 3.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

RECE SS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

This is unde r

Mr. Chai r.

Mr. Pont anill a.
We can take a two-m inute break ?

Pardo n me?

Rece ss.

Can I have a two-m inute reces s?

(Gav el) .

11:48 a.m.
11: 51 a.m.

(Gav el).

We shal l recon vene the Budg et and

14

Finan ce Comm ittee meet ing of 30th of Septe mber .

15

are on our last item for the day/ Memb ers/ Item
34/

16

whic h is Cont ract G160 3/ Maui Recy cling Grou p.

17

amou nt is very smal l/ 14/30 0/ but the reaso n I
ask

18

this cont ract to come or gran t is from what we'v
e

19

been infor med durin g budg et delib erati ons/ I thoug
ht

20

the Depa rtmen t them selve s had the capa bilit ies
to do

21

this type of progr am and not nece ssari ly need to

22

use -- do a gran t.

23

Depa rtme nt's comm ents

24

I'm goin g to tell you now/ Memb ers/ it will be
the

25

begin ning of a hard four year s/ with all the

We

The

And so I woul d like to hear the
I

plea se.

Beca use next year
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1

colle ctive barg ainin g agree ment s kick ing in,

2

inclu ding polic e.

3

look ing at ever ythin g to make sure we can meet
our

4

requ irem ents.

5
6

7

Okay .

So your Chair man will be

Depu ty Dire ctor, do you have any comm ents why
this is not done inter nally with in the Depa rtmen
t?
MR. ARAKAWA:

Mr. Chair man, just to give some back groun d,

8

I gues s there are

9

it's cove red in your mate rial, but just to go over

thre~

purp oses to the gran t, and

10

it brie fly.

11

the Aloh a Shar es Netw ork, and what this netw ork
does

12

is that it's -- it's a -- I gues s almo st like a

13

comm unity bull etin board on the Inter net wher e,
you

14

know , non- prof its, chur ches , and scho ols, they
put

15

up thei r wish list of mate rials that they woul d
want

16

and it let's peop le know what 's need ed, and if

17

peop le are tryin g to get rid of these thing s, they

18

can, inste ad of getti ng rid of it, they can recy
cle

19

it to inter este d orga niza tions and peop le who reall
y

20

need it, there by dive rting these item s from the

21

land fill.

22

The first is to expan d the datab ase of

Secon d area is that, you know , rath er than

23

tryin g to throw away good , usab le but outd ated

24

comp uters , we also have a listi ng of avai lable

25

and these are like Coun ty -- Coun ty equip ment .
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1

listi ng is publ ished , and again ther e's a netw
ork of

2

non- prof its, chur ches , and othe r scho ols that may

3

reser ve such equip ment and pick it up and use it,

4

rath er than , you know , getti ng rid of these outd
ated

5

equip ment .

6

resea rch and try to do some -- get some insig ht
into

7

succ essfu l used oil progr ams in othe r comm uniti
es,

8

and the thou ght is we'd want to prin t some

9

infor mati onal broc hure s for home mech anics on

And the third purp ose is to do some

10

alter nativ es to dump ing this type of oil and givin
g

11

some infor mati on on loca tions on on-is land oil

12

recla mati on sites and some of the cons eque nces
of

13

illeg al dump ing.

14

So it's basi cally an infor mati onal

15

disse mina tion type of thing , and the gran t, as
the

16

Chai r ment ioned , is for $14,3 00.

17

reaso n why we awar d the gran t to begi n with is,
you

18

know , our staf f -- the staf f

19

Solid Wast e, adm inist rativ e staf f, is a rela tive
ly

20

smal l.

21

who' s the Dire ctor, we have an: acco unta nt, an

22

engi neer , civi l engi neer , and two recy cling

23

posi tions .

24

staf f and we basi cally woul d nbt be able to do,
you

25

know , this type of -- the exte nt of work that
's

We have basi cally ,

So it's a very

And the basic

~hat

yo~

we do have in

know , Mr. Hard er,

sma~l

adm inist rativ e

\
"

i
I
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1

being done unde r the

2

woul d not be able to do that in hous e.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

5

Okay .

unde r this gran t that -- we

Well , resp ectfu lly I don' t agre e.

Mr. Moli na t ques tions ?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Than k

YOU t

Chair man.

On the issue

6

of the distr ibut ion of comp uters to non- prof its
t is

7

the aim only for comp uters ?

8

know t used Coun ty equip ment such as TVs VCRs ,
t

9

table s t cabin ets?

10

11

How abou t thing s -- you

Why are you spec ifica lly

targe ting only comp uters ?
MR. HARDER:

Basi cally the -- this is kind of the first

12

try at this progr am.

13

throu gh a numb er of non- prof it orga niza tions
t

14

prim arily Maui Recy cling Grou p/Alo ha Shar es or

15

Comm unity Work day has deve loped exch ange progr ams

16

such as the Aloh a Shar es Netw ork or the Comp uSwap

17

progr am that Comm unity Work day runs that allow ed
the

18

reuse d recy cling of unwa nted mate rials that are

19

gene rated by the priv ate secto r.

20

procu reme nt laws and restr ictio ns, Coun ty mate
rials

21

have neve r been able to go that route .

22
23
24
25

In the-p ast the -- the Coun tYt

Beca use of Coun ty

Beca use of some requ ests by MIS and the
back log of comp uters that they had you know down
t
t
thei r hallw aYt we attem pted to work out this progr
am
to set this up for the comp uters .

It's basi cally to
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1

get these comp uters off the Coun ty book s out
of the
r

2

Coun ty hand s r to a non- prof it who has then -- then

3

throu gh a -- thei r netw ork gets them out to othe
r

4

non- prof its to assu re the Coun ty that these

5

mate rials unde r the procu reme nt proc ess are not

6

being put out for resa le or taken homer you know
r to

7

some body beca use of the Coun ty procu reme nt laws
.

8
9

What we're look ing at is next year expa nding
that to look at othe r Coun ty furn iture equip ment
r

10

that now ends up being dispo sed of beca use there
are

11

no outl ets for itr but this comp uter thing was
the

12

first tria l r like I said r beca use of the requ est

13

from MIS and thei r push for itr but also beca use

14

comp uters gene rated by busin esses or the Coun ty,

15

whic h is cons idere d a busin ess unde r the

16

envir onme ntal regu latio ns r are cons idere d haza rdou
s

17

wast e and we cann ot dispo se of them wher eas we
can
r

18

stil l take an old desk to the land fill or some
thing

19

like that if we have to.

20

phas e.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

So this is only the first

Okay , thank

YOUr

Mr. Hard er.

Than k you, Chai r.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

VICE -CHA IR NISH IKI:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nish iki?
No.

Mr. Pont anill a?
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

MR. HARDER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6
7

8
9

10

How many

comp uters do we recy cle every year , Coun ty?

3

5

Yeah , thank you.

Tota l or just throu gh this progr am?
Thro ugh - - well , for Maui

Coun ty itse lf.
MR. HARDER:

Okay , from the Coun ty side, we'v e done this

twice now and abou t 100 comp uters each time .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And the two empl oyees cann ot do

what ever this comp any's doing ?
MR. HARDER:

Well , ther e's two thing s.

The first two

11

progr ams, the Aloh a Shar es progr am in gene ral and

12

the comp uter excha nge progr am, first ther e's quite
a

13

bit of adva ntage of using a loca l non- prof it to
do

14

this beca use they have. the oppo rtuni ty to mult iply

15

or lever age the Coun ty fund s.

16

dona tions from othe r progr ams, such as this -this

17

comp uter distr ibut ion.

18

This gran t will also prov ide for anot her one next

19

Janu ary, so two- time comp uter distr ibut ion.

20

only did they -- are they getti ng abou t $2,30 0
of

21

this $14,0 00 to do that, do the publ icity , do the

22

over sigh t and coor dina tion, but they also got a

23

$2,00 0 gran t from Rota ry Club s and got a lot
of

24

Rota ry volu nteer s. to help hand le those comp uters
.

25

They can get

We just held one in Augu st.

Not

The Aloh a Shar es, I gues s, Inter net exch ange
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1

progr am, as Milto n ment ioned wher e they list thing
s

2

that are avai lable and they list wish lists from

3

non- prof its, it's much more faci litat ed by bein
g

4

outs ide of the gove rnme nt.

5

dona tions , they can sell adve rtisi ng and use that
to

6

offs et thei r budg et.

7

much more able to lever age these kind s of thing
s.

8
9

They can, again , take in

So as a non- prof it they 're

Over all to run this

these three progr ams,

you know , I woul d estim ate it woul d take us, you

10

know , anot her perso n, and I coul dn't hire anot her

11

perso n for $14,3 00.

12

it, but I think ther e's more effic ienc ies in

13

using -- you know , doing publ ic partn er --

14

publ ic-pr ivate partn ersh ips.

15

abou t that all the time .

16

take adva ntage of the priv ate secto r who want s
to

17

get some thing done but does n't want to do it

18

them selve s, you know , infor ming those priv ate

19

those partn ersh ips.

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So it's not that we coul dn't do

I mean , peop le talk

It's basi cally a way to

Than k you.

Tqan k you, Chai r.

So then mayb e we shou ld give a littl e bit

22

more mone y, let them cont ract, and we can get
rid of

23

the two posi tions .

24
25

MR. HARDER:

Well , a good deal of what our posi tions do is

adm inist er othe r cont racts , some majo r cont racts
,
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1

our drop box haul ing, our mate rials proc essin g,

2

over sigh t of all our used oil colle ction sites ,
the

3

glas s -- comm ercia l glas s recov ery progr am, a numb
er

4

of progr ams that, you know , I don' t think that
a

5

non- prof it woul d eith er be willi ng to take on or

6

woul d be capa ble of takin g on, beca use a lot of

7

these are dire ctly linke d to Coun ty funds and

8

Adm inist ratio n of Coun ty fund s.

9

You know , just as in any syste m, there are

10

adva ntage s to priv atize and not priv atize , whet
her

11

it's recy cling or trash colle ction or land fill

12

oper ation or the Wate r Depa rtmen t or what ever,
you

13

know , I think righ t now we are on the recy cling
side

14

tigh t on resou rces to carry out what our progr ams

15

are.

16

Cou ncilo r from the Adm inist ratio n to look at

17

comp letel y priv atizi ng recy cling , I mean , I'm sure

18

we could look at that, but I'm sure that we woul
d

19

stil l need at leas t one perso n on staf f to over
see

20

all of those littl e piec es that were going on.

21

If there was a desi re, a dire ction from the

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay .

Well , I think by the time this

22

Comm ittee takes up the new budg et cons idera tion
that

23

the Mayo r will be putti ng forth by Marc h 15th ,
I

24

woul d hope that your Depa rtmen t woul d be able to

25

give recom mend ation s.

We'v e alrea dy supp orted the
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1

Depa rtmen t in putti ng in good resou rces for I

2

belie ve a dive rsion progr am, or I don' t know we
gave

3

it the SMRF name or some thing like that .

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

MRF.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I woul d hope that -- I look

MRF.

6

forw ard -- let me state it that way.

7

to the Depa rtmen t givin g us a bett er and more

8

deta iled appro ach to how we're going to hand le

9

recy cl ing / beca use I don '. t want to see more mone
y

I look forw ard

10

going in if we don' t have a good progr am.

11

alrea dy anted up a coup le of hund red thous and

12

dolla rs I belie ve/ Memb ers/ this cycl e.

13
14

15

Mr. Carr oll/ ques tions ?

We

Mr. Kane ?

Ms. John son?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

My only ques tion is the non- prof it

16

enti ty that 's doing this/ the peop le who are

17

dona ting thei r comp uters or who are dona ting

18

what ever/ they can then take that as a char itabl
e

19

dedu ction i is that your unde rstan ding ?

20

MR. HARDER:

Yes/ that 's anot her adva ntage in havin g the

21

non- prof its do that.

22

Shar es Netw ork is that busin esses that/ you know
/

23

turn over thei r mate rials throu gh that netw ork
also

24

gain a char itabl e dedu ction .

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thro ugh our

Okay .

the Aloh a

And the othe r thing is on
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1

the I gues s resu lts or the botto m line in term s
of

2

land fill dive rsion , do you have any idea what the

3

tota l tonna ge or I gues s dive rsion rate woul d be

4

with the mate rials that are kept out of the land
fill

5

unde r this progr am?

6

MR. HARDER:

I can give you the numb ers on the comp uters ,

7

beca use I just happ en to know those , and I can

8

also -- on the used moto r oil progr am we dive rt

9

abou t 12,00 0 gallo ns a year throu gh that progr am,

10

whic h real ly does n't amou nt to much in term s of

11

tonna ge, but in term s of pollu tion, beca use most
of

12

that -- or a good deal of that migh t not go into
the

13

land fill.

14

storm drain s.

15

over all from the Aloh a Shar es Netw ork.

16

base d on certa in assum ption s, beca use these

17

exch ange s are just basi cally faci litat ed.

18

mate rial' s neve r weig hed.

19

base it on some assum ption s, but I can give you
some

20

idea .

21

It migh t be dump ed into our strea ms or
But I can get you the infor mati on

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It woul d be

The

So I think we'd have to

I reall y appr eciat e that , beca use

22

I think that we all know how much it cost s to

23

main tain and expan d our land fills , so I'm just

24

look ing at from a stric tly cost , you know , botto
m

25

line basi s is it -- is it a good expe nditu re of
our
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1

mone y, and, you know , just on those few thing s
alone

2

it woul d seem that it is, espe ciall y to avoid EPA

3

fines for illeg al --

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. John son, if you don' t mind , I will be

5

happ y to forw ard that requ est, and if ther e's no

6

obje ction s, I woul d pref er, thoug h, that the

7

respo nse be direc ted to Mr. Moli na as Publ ic Work
s

8

and have Publ ic Work s Comm ittee then

9

they woul d like to do, whet her hold anot her meet
ing

conside~

what

10

or how to utili ze that infor mati on that will be

11

prov ided.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes, thank you.

Okay , thank you for that .

Okay , anyth ing

14

else , Memb ers?

15

also -- to ask or work with Corp orati on Coun sel
and

16

if the procu reme nt law for the Coun ty need s to
be

17

revis ed or amen ded to make it easi er of how we

18

cons ider disp osal of Coun ty prop erty and equip ment
,

19

that we look into that cons idera tion, beca use I
know

20

that Coun cil Serv ices had a conc ern.

21

that now from the depa rtme nts, and obvi ously we
may

22

need to do it in a bett er way, since we're going
to

23

be -- techn olog y tends to move fast enou gh that

24

repla ceme nt is done soon er than late r, as in the

25

past .

I woul d ask the Depa rtmen t to

I'm hear ing

Okay , any othe r ques tions for this cont ract?
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1

If not, I am recom mend ing filin g of G1603 and all

2

attac hed comm unica tions .

3

VICE -CHA IR NISH IKI;

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

s6 move d.
Seco nd.

Move d by Mr. Nish iki, secon ded by

6

Mr. Moli na.

7

say "aye ."

Disc ussio n?

8

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

VOTE: AYES:

11

12
13
14

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

ACTION:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

19

Oppo sed say "no."
Coun cilme mber s Carr oll, John son, Kane ,
Moli na, Pont anill a, Vice -Cha ir Nish iki
and Chai r Hoka ma.
None .
Non'e .
None .
Coun cilme mber s Mate o and Tava res.

MOTION CARRIED.

15

18

Seein g none , all in favo r,

Recom mend ing FILIN G of cont ract.

Moti on carri ed.

Anyt hing else , Depa rtmen t?

Okay , thank you, Memb ers.

We are adjou rned .

(Gav el) .
ADJOURN:

12: 10 p.m.

20
21
22

23
24
25
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9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervisioni that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 27th day of October, 2003, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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